Kingston Archives

Box 1

Folder 1 Morning Reports □ 16 Sept. 1944 – 31 March 1945 List of names of men detached from the 156th Field Artillery They were either discharged, transferred, or otherwise separated

Folder 2 170th Field Artillery Lineage and Honors Pamphlets from Armed Forces Day 15 May 1954 Picture of the Armory Coat of Arms documents and pictures Troop Allotment, Redesignation, and Reorganization of Army National Guard Units papers Tracing of the 170th FA's lineage Pamphlets of the 5th Anniversary of the 170th FA 10 Nov. 1952 History of Military Units of Kingston, N.Y. (3 pages) History of the 156th FA with Coat of Arms (1 page)

Folders 3-32

1934

The B&C Scope: Official Publication 156th Field Artillery, N.Y.N.G.

1947

8 Dec. – "Armory Gets Exterior Insignia" with picture; "Thatcher Describes Intricate Work in Executing Insignia"

1949

Newspaper clippings (photocopies); Letter to Capt. Martell from Rt. Rev. Msgr. Drury endorsing National Guard; other letters and clippings to endorse National Guard drive to increase numbers

1950

Newspaper clippings showing public services done for Kingston by the 156th Artillery; Newspaper pictures and articles on summer training for units

1951

Photocopied pictures of the 156th Artillery and a letter to the public stating what the unit can do for the community

1952

Articles on the arriving and activities of Queen Juliana of the Netherlands; articles on selective service; filming of National Guard movie and giving property for a baseball field

1953

Letters of invitation and articles concerning an Open House at the Armory; letters and articles talking about a movie shown at the Armory; articles on 11 men from unit that were accepted to take West Point exam

1954

Armed Forces Day clippings and talk about Korea

1955

Clippings about the 156th receiving 6 Howitzers and 4 M-7's; clippings on promotions and maneuvers of the 156th; clipping on 19 men qualifying for the West Point exam 1956

Clipping of 10 recruits being inducted into the National Guard; newspaper photo of the 156th FA Medical Detachment Dinner

1957

Pictures and some clippings of the celebration of the 180th State Constitution; photos of men enlisting; clippings on promotions; photos and clippings on "Muster Day" for the National Guard on 22 Feb.

1959

Newspaper clippings of "Pictorial Review of Historic Program in City" and of inspection of the troops and the awarding of medals (2 copies)

1960

Newspaper clippings on Major Frank Fabbie becoming the Executive Officer of the 156th; clippings on training exercises of the 156th

1961

Letters from Camp Drum on various items; Fact Sheet on Major General A.C. O'Hara who was appointed Chief of Staff to the Governor and Commanding General of the N.Y. Army National Guard; clipping on dedication of the Civil War Room at the Senate House Museum

1962

Releases about a painting given to Kinston High School from the 156th FA; release on Veterans Day Observance

1963

Newspaper clippings on various little items; a newspaper photo entitled "Salute to a beloved President"; B&C full papers (4 copies); clippings on memorial aspect after the death of JFK; a section of the Camp Drum Sentinel; articles on training at Camp Drum and various little items

1964

Clippings on Armed Forces Day Parade, promotions, training at Camp Drum, deaths of National Guardsmen of old, and weekend drills

1965

Articles on promotions, dinners, and additions (officers) to the 156th FA 1966

Clippings on inspection ratings, training exercise, promotions, and retirement of Col. Ackerman

1967

Clippings on training, Guardsmen called to Active Duty, armed Forces Day Parade, articles on trimming the National Guard, articles on Vietnam and picture of PFC. Gerald W. Gannon (the first man from Poughkeepsie to die in Vietnam)

1968

Release of the 156th Artillery observing Muster Day; and clippings of Guardsmen being reorganized

1969

Clippings of 156th going up for training at Camp Drum and a clipping of Governor-Elect Reynolds (a Chief Warrant Officer in 156th) elected District Governor 1970

Letter stating that the 854th Engineer Battalion leaving for new assignment; clipping on 156th man dying and a clipping stating training in Camp Drum to start 1971

A part of the Camp Drum Sentinel for Thursday 10 June

1972

Article on the 156th FA Recruiting on hold

1973

A clipping on Major Schaedlich taking Command of the 156th Unit 1978

"National Guard Offers Chance to those Without High School" clipping 1979

Clipping on the 156th pulling Guard Duty for the first time since WWII 1980

Articles on trade embargo of Iran and failed rescue operation 1993

A clipping "Hyde Park pays tribute to its war dead"

Folder 33

Field Artillery Journal from 1944

Program for Organization Day 11 August 1963 (20 copies)

The Cannoneers Post Vol. 5 No. 5 1 Sept. 1975

Concept of Operations at Fort Drum for 156th 15 Sept. 1975

Folder 34

Availability of New Type of Equipment to Hq & Hq Btry, 187th FA Gp 3 pictures \Box 1- "The Mess Line 1st Bn. C.P.X., 15 May 1937" 2- "The 'Boilermakers' 1937" 3- "H Brty—Sgts." Timetable for Logistical Actions 9 April 1959 Pictures \Box Capt. John A Whitaker and a picture of an unidentified man (with negatives) Governor Nelson A. Rockefeller accepting and approving the new National Guard Troop Basis; consolidation and redesignation of existing army national Guard Unites (letter) Technician Plan for Reorganization of the NYARNG The Pentomic Reorganization of the NYARNG

Folder 35 Selective Reserve Incentive Programs Policy Guidelines for 1 October 1995 27th Brigade NYARNG 10th Mountain Division First New York 156th FA NYARNG Sunday's edition All sorts of Comic Strips Layout pages for the First New York Folder 36 General Orders Lineage Certificate Review to 156th FA Bn.

Folder 37 B&C Newspaper Special Orders 156th FA Bn. 1947-1948 Release
Bronze Star Awards Presented at 156th Artillery Ceremonies Camp Drum Club System: Luncheon and Dinner Party Menus

Folder 38

Aldrich, Alfred
Contains orders, official business, and Individual Training Record

Folder 39

A schedule for training in Rochester, N.Y. for the 156th from 1 Jan 1992-30 Jan 1993

Manila Envelope

Articles pertaining to the reorganizing of unites (4 copies) A pamphlet for Family Night Open House 29 Nov 1954 Obituary for James McKenna, technician at Armory 30 Nov 1970 Army National Guard Flyer Elimination of 2nd Battalion (Honest John) of 156th newspaper article Mics. photos and negatives Picture of General Sheehan Invitation to a dinner-dance for the 2nd Battalion 14 Jan 1967 Article on Major Martell taking Command of the Poughkeepsie Guard Unit (2copies) 2 pages on The History of the Poughkeepsie Army National Guard Newspaper picture of burial of Msgr. Daniel A. McGuire Newspaper picture of burial of Marine Lt. John P. Manzi, 24, KIA on 7 Sept 1967 in Vietnam (article 22 Sept 1967) Article—"Resnick Says Our Soldiers Believe in Vietnam War" Letter—Enlistment of Non-Prior Service Personnel 1 April 1970 Article—"Officer Assignments Made By Hones John Battalion" 18 Jan 1967 Article—"Pentagon Plans Military Base Mergers" 19 Jan 1967 (2 copies) Newspaper picture "Viet Command Looms" Newspaper clipping \Box Loyalty Day Parade Salute to Col. Ackerman clipping (2 copies) 2 Thank You cards - one from Col. Ackerman, the other from his wife Small manila envelope contains negatives Promotion article of Capt. Schaedlich to Major Full page advertisement for Freedom Day 29 Oct 1966 Article on UFO sighting Article on commemorating Col. Ackerman

Program—Dedication of the Dutchess County Office Building 18 Sept 1965 Letter—Restructuring of U.S. Army Reserve Components Article—"Do Americans Make Good Spies?" New York Journal-American 5 Dec 1965 Newspaper picture of soldiers in Saigon Article—"Expect 150,000 Guard Reservist Unit Ready June 30" Article—"Army Reservists Face Delay in Starting Military Training" 1 May 1966 Article—"Guard Names Unit Commanders" 7 Dec 1965 Pamphlet on the Dedication of the County Office Building in Dutchess County Article—"Draft Card, Badge of Honor, Says Armed Forces Speaker" Article—"Rice Deplores Patriotism Ebb Since WWII" Comic Book—Ready Then, Ready Now: How the National Guard has been meeting the challenge in three centuries of service Advertisement for Bartlett Tree Experts with picture of Hubert H. Humphrey New job for Lt. Col. Arthur Marx (Ret.) The New York Militiaman August 1966 Vol. 11 No. 7 (2 copies) Picture of Major Otto A. Schaedlich 6 Dec 1965 Article—"Fish Seeks Postal Probe" Article—"Johnson Calls Reserve Units In Face Of North Korea Crisis" 25 Jan 1968 Article—"Poughkeepsie Guardsmen Given Superior Rating" Manila (Brown) letter envelope Contains 1 picture of Old Brty C NCO Reunion 1965 1st Draft copy of story on Capt. Morris to be sent to Col. Joyce Items not in folder Letter from Adriance Memorial Library to Col. Ackerman the giving of the "The Minute Man In Peace and War" to the library Postcard of El Paso, Texas-from Larry at OCS to CW2 William A. Steuding of the 156th 18 March 1974 Newspaper picture of Major Sidney Lane receiving "I Am The Guard" from Major Frank Fabbie Paper—The Kingston Daily Freeman Headline—Stunned U.S.; World Begin Mourning As Johnson Grids Gigantic Task; Late President's Funeral Monday General Orders for the 156th FA 28 Oct 1925 Lesson No. 7 for Gun Batteries \Box Shrapnel Description of the 56th Regiment Insignia Picture of Col. Stone Arial picture of some land (2 pictures) Letters—Distinctive Insignia, 156th Armored Field Artillery Bn. Picture of a Howitzer being loaded and fired Menu for 5 adults Program for Veterans Day Assembly at Kingston High School 9 Nov 1962 Pamphlet on 156th Armored Filed ARTY Bn with history

Letter to CW3 William A. Steuding from Frank Fabbie in regards to the celebration of Ulster Country's Tercentennial in 1983 12 May 1981 Recruiting letter by CW3 William Steuding 25 Aug 1981 Article—"Patterson Lauds Sergeant Honored by National Guard" (10 copies) Camp Drum Sentinel for 26 Aug 1965 and 25 Aug 1966 Pamphlets on the 156th Field Artillery Battalion (16 copies) Stating their song, caisson song, and brief history Address of Major C.B. Drunnm (spelling?) A History of The National Guard Units of Newburgh Letter of Appreciation to the Commanding Officer of the 156th Artillery from Major General John C. Baker A letter of Meritorious Unit Commendation Certificates to Commanding Officer of the 156th from Col. John Huyck Camp Drum Sentinel from 19 June 1969 (6 copies) Letter—Official Statement of Lineage and Battle Honors from Chief Harold W. Dresch of the Supply Division to the Commanding Officer of the 156th Release—National Guard Officer Promoted to Major (Robert T. Herrick) 17 Oct 1967 (3 copies) Release-Captain Kekas Honored by local Guard Officers Release—National Guard Promotions Announce 8 Aug 1967 Release—Local Guard Unit Has Army Advisor Assigned 9 Aug 1967 Article—"Herrick Named Major in National Guard Unit" 18 Oct 1967 Camp Drum Sentinel for 6 July 1967 Release—National Guard Battalion Inspected by First Army 21 Apr 1967 Release—Local National Guard Activities Announced Release—Morano Promoted to Sergeant Major 2DBN 156th Artillery Release—Major Martell Commands 2nd Battalion 156th Artillery Release—Colonel Ackerman Honored at Testimonial Dinner 18 Oct 1966 Article—"Colonel Ackerman Retiring; Mortell to Head Battalion" 30 Aug 1966 Release—Area Guardsmen and Army Advisor Honored; Floyd Patterson joins in Tribute 10 Mar 1966 Pamphlet—"The Good Things About the U.S. Today" Pamphlet—"The army National Guard in Viet Nam" Part One by Lt. Col. Bruce Jacons Release—"Kingston's National Guard—Oldest in the State Paper—The Voice vol. 1 no. 9 Paper—The B&C Disposition Form 20 Oct 1981 Letter to William Steuding in regards to putting concrete underneath plaque is okay from Mr. Bruce Watson Letter—Recommendation for Award of the NEW YORK STATE COSPICUOUS SERVICE MEDAL—recommending the award for LTC Frank Fabbie Article picture—Minuteman Hop to be planned 19 Oct 1963 2 pieces of scrap paper with notes written on them Pictures of Lt. Di Donna, Capt. Wolf, Capt. Van Brunt, Col. K.C. Verbeck 27th Brigade Commander, officers from the 156th Newspaper photo—General Staff Course

Letter—Artillery Unit Histories to CWO Thomas Miller from 2nd Lt. Martin Anderson Letter Request for change in Coat of Arms and Distinctive Insignia for the 1st Battalion 156th FA, NYARNG 10 July 1980 2 scrap pieces of paper with notes and names on them Distribution article for the NYARNG Recruiting—Retention Program Release—Rough Draft of recruiting Press Release Release—156th Artillery Reorganized 2 Dec 1971 Now and Forever: The Story of the National Guard pamphlet Corrected Copy of the Reorganization of Armored and Infantry Divisions New York Army National Guard Picture of men unloading a supply truck at the Armory Letter-to Col. James Ackerman from Capt. Roger Donlon from HQ USAA John F. Kennedy Center for Special Warfare (Airborne) Fort Bragg, S.C. 5 April 1965 Letter-to Lt. Col. Fabbie from Mrs. Edith Smith in regards to the giving of a flag and a description and brief history of the flag Letter-to members of the Hq & Hq Detachment (Less Sep Det) from Col. James McCaffery subject: Your Unit Insignia Letter-to Commanding Officer of the 156th Field artillery from Brigadier General William Kelly, the Adjutant General in regards to Coat of Arms and Distinctive Insignia for the 156th FA Bn. NYNG With Black and White picture of the insignia 4 page document on The History of the Poughkeepsie Army National Guard Unit Document on the proposed crest, Coat of Arms, Motto and Legend of the 156th Field Artillery Letters in dispute of Insignia over the cost and unacceptable by some Comic strips with a Warrior (female) drawing with rough/original publication for the First New York 1/156 FA NYARNG Final Edition Sheet on various American memorabilia Disposition Form to All Female Officers from SSG Kathy Athanas 3 Aug 1986 Listing all of the chores and rules A group of sheets containing comic strips Sheets with a list of names, addresses, and phone numbers for the 2/108th Fist A scrap piece of paper with notes on it A rough draft of the Recruiting Program Started Letter-to All Units, 1st FA Bn 156th ARTY from Major Robert T. Herrick; Subject: Information for Guardsmen who Itemize Deductions on their Income Tax Returns Pg. 10 of a State Service Sheet Photocopied newspaper article 21 Sept 1966 "A Btry., 156th, Given 39 Superior Ratings" Postcard of a 155 M.M. Gun Pine Camp, N.Y. 20 Aug 1937 Gun from 106th FA Buffalo, N.Y. Annex A GO NO. 4, DMWA, 1 Feb 1964 Armored Division B. Consolidated TOE List, Armored Div. Booklet on Artillery Trends Oct 1958 U.S. Army Artillery and Missile School

Photo of a Guardsman [1800's] Newspaper article—"National Guard Unit to Be Reorganized"—from the Southern Dutchess 25 Jan 1968 Newspaper article—"Final Assembly Conducted By Honest John Battalion"—from the Poughkeepsie Journal 25 Jan 1968 (2 copies) 4 strips of negative of soldiers and 3 strips of what appears to be trophies (all together in the same envelope) Camp Drum Sentinel for 25 Aug 1966 Photos of men getting a hair cut and men on KP duty both from 17 Feb 1957 Photo of men receiving congratulations 23 May 1962 Article, 2 newspaper pictures, and story by Michael Lonergan on the 156h's involvement in the dedication of the new span of the Newburgh-Beacon Bridge 2 photos of recruiting stations for the 156th FA Army National Guard 2-6April 1957 2 photographs of the 156th ARTY NYARNG building Full Newspaper (The Kingston Daily Freeman) with photo of "Board Shows High Rating" 19 July 1963 Full Newspaper of the Kingstonian and Ulster Press from the Men's Lounge of the 156th FA Commander's Memo for 31 Oct. 1971 cool. 1 No. 2 (2 copies) Press Release—Rough draft on recruiting program for Commander's Memo Misc. pictures of soldiers Release—Recruiting Program Instituted (2 copies) Notes on Reorganization for Commander's Memo A sheet—A battery soldier of the Month—stating what it is and how the selection is done April Commander's Memo to do list Commander's Memo story on SFC Keller Commander's Memo---Plaque dedications Ceremony sheet for former members of the 156th 5 Feb 1972 Scrap piece of paper with notes Dutchess City College Free Press—November 1972 (Anti-Military Paper) Story on Duty, Honor (and Self) A list of newspapers and addresses State of New York Kingston, NY 9 Jan 1930 Annual Muster Roll of Battery "A" 156th FA State of New York Pine Camp, NY 6 Aug 1932 Annual Muster Roll of Battery "A" 156th FA Newspaper clipping "Guard Outclasses Army in Herc Fire" The Kingston Daily Freeman—"Kennedy Infant Buried, World Shares in Grief" 10 Aug 1963 Comic strips from 26 Nov 1963 Full Commander's Memo from 9 April 1972 (2 copies of pg. 3) A list of names of Guardsmen on 5 Dec 1971 for the 1/156 ARTY with their ETS date and Projected Man Power Losses Commander's Memo 9 Jan 1972 Recruiting Program Underway

Box 2 (in order from bottom to top) Loose Items Poughkeepsie New Yorker-7 April 1958-"Colonel Harkin Opposes Planned Cut in Guard Units" (3 copies) Camp Drum Sentinel—28 Aug 1958 Kingston Ulster Press—21 April 1955 "Almost All of 156th's Men are Proven 'Minutemen" Kingston Ulster Press—12 Feb 1959 Kingston Daily Freeman—13 Feb 1959 "Local 215 Will Provide Music at 156th Review" (3 copies) The Kingston Daily Freeman—14 Feb 1959 "Gen. J. H. Herzog Coming for 156th Review Feb. 23 at Local Armory" (5 copies) The Kingston Daily Freeman—7 Feb 1959 "To Review 156th Units Feb 23rd at Local Armory" (4 copies) Kingston Ulster Press—12 Feb 1959 "General Herzog Will Attend Guard Review" The Kingston Daily Freeman—20 June 1963 Photo-"Advanced Guard Group Leaves" The Kingston Daily Freeman—9 Aug 1963 "Over 300 to Mark Organization Day Of Guard Unit at Armory on Sunday" (2 copies) The Kingston Daily Freeman—24 Nov 1959 Photos-"Guards Gift to Museum" The Kingston Daily Freeman—23 May 1963 "Local State Guard Unit Inspected" Poughkeepsie New Yorker—6 Feb 1959 "General to Review Guard Battalion" (2 copies) The Kingston Daily Freeman—24 Feb 1959 "Pictorial Review of the 156th 301st Anniversary" The Kingston Daily Freeman—13May 1959 "War Posters to Be Shown at Army for Forces Day" The Kingston Ulster Press—22 Jan 1959 The Knickerbocker News—26 November 1963 "...and Now the Hero Sleeps" (4 copies) The Sunday Freeman—15 July 1973 The Kingston Daily Freeman—26 July 1963 Photo "Gift to Visiting General" The Kingston Daily Freeman—16 July 1963 "Maj. Gen. C.P. Williams Division Head To Visit Guard Posts July 20-22" The Sunday Freeman—5 Aug 1973 "Court Conflict Rages on Bombing" Sunday Freeman Women's Pages—5 Aug 1973 The Kingston Daily Freeman—17 April 1963 Photos "Check New Path" The Kingston Daily Freeman—17 April 1963 Photos "New and the Old" The Kingston Daily Freeman—24 July 1963

Camp Drum Sentinel—4 July 1963 Pgs. 4-8 (2 copies of pg. 4) The Kingston Daily Freeman—24 July 1963 The Kingston Daily Freeman—8 Aug 1963 Photo "Checking in During Alert" The Kingston Daily Freeman—31 May 1963 Photo "Artillery Marches" The Kingston Daily Freeman—25 July 1963 "Move of Guard Command Here Is Now Under Study"-photo "Addresses Officers" Poughkeepsie Journal—17 July 1963 "General Williams to Visit Area National Guard Unit" The Kingston Daily Freeman—9 July 1963 "Local Guardsmen Are Attending Officers School" Camp Drum Sentinel—10 Aug 1961 The Sunday Freeman –5 Aug 1973 **Sports Section** The Kingston Daily Freeman—14 August 1963 Photo "Gift to City Historian" The Kingston Daily Freeman—9 Nov 1963 "Program Is Given For Veterans' Day City Hall Service"—"Soldier's Clothing Drive to Keep Korean Orphans Warm This Winter" The Kingstonian—29 Aug 1963 "To Narrate 156th Review, Pageant Today at 8 P.M." Newspaper clipping—1959 "National Guard Record" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping mounted on Disposition Form Poughkeepsie New Yorker 25 Jan 1959 "Guard Plans 'Muster Day"" Newspaper clipping mounted on Disposition Form "Guard Battalion Schedules Events" Newspaper clipping mounted on photo copy paper (NCMPCP) The Kingston Daily Freeman—26 Nov 1958 NCMPCP—Kingston Ulster-Press—10 April 1958 (2 copies) "Col. Harkin Urges Citizens Write A Protest on National Guard Cut"

NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—20 Feb 1958

Photo "Friday is Guard Muster Day"

NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—26 Jan 1959

"156th Unit Lists Guard Muster Plans for Feb 22; Harkin Project Officer"

NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—27 Feb 1958

"156th Field Artillery Morale High for March 3 Inspection" (4 copies)

NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—20 Feb 1958

Photo-"Friday's Guard Muster Day" (2 copies)

NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—31 Jan 1958

"What Would Happen to 156th In Service Cut? Harkin Asks"

NCMPCP—Kingston Ulster Press—17 April 1958

"Lt. Col. Harkin Protests" (2 copies) NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—10 April 1958 "Wharton Tells Harkin He Opposes Guard Reduction" NCMPCP—Kingston Ulster-Press—10 April 1958 "Col. Harkin Assured of Wharton's Support Against Guard Cut" NCMPCP—Poughkeepsie New Yorker—9 July 1958 "Harkin Protests New Cut in Guard" (2 copies) "Army Plans Cut in Guard Divisions" NCMPCP—Poughkeepsie New Yorker—24 June 1958 "National Guard to Roll Big Guns Here But Over Alternative Kingston Span Route" NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—5 June 1958 "New Guns for 156th" NCMPCP—The Kingston Daily Freeman—14 Jan 1959 "First Legislature Session of 1777 to Be Reenacted Here" Newspaper Clippings Mounted on Construction Paper—The Kingston Daily Freeman— 21 Jan 1959 "Pictorial Review of Historic Program" Newspaper Clippings Mounted on Construction Paper—30 Sept 1961 2 photos + "Organizes Internal Security Unit in Guard Expansion" 7 Oct 1961 "61st Security Battalion Co. A Organized Here" Back of paper—Voice of the First U.S. Army—15 Sept. 1961 "New York State Restoring Its Historic Civil War Battle Flags" Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—26 July 1963 Photo-"Congratulates OCS Graduate" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—18 May 1959 Photo-"Visit Armed Forces Display" NCMPCP—Kingston Ulster Press—15 Jan 1959 "Senate to Organize Again In Kingston As In 1777" Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—7 Aug 1959 "Guardsmen Coming Home on Saturday" +photo Newspaper clipping + Release—13 Feb 1959 & 5 Feb 1959 "Local 215 Will Provide Music At 156th Review" Newspaper clipping—Poughkeepsie New Yorker—28 Jan 1960 "Guard Alert Called Success As 71 Percent of Men Report" Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—5 Feb 1959 "Congressman Will Be Here For 156th FA Celebration" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—10 Feb 1959 "Cardinal Farley Band Will Play for 156th FA Review" (3 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—21 Feb 1959 "Spirit of '76 Corps To Appear at Review" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping Photo-"Memorial Services at State Armory" (3 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—10 Aug 1959 Photo-"Proud of their Men"; "Families Welcome Guardsmen" (4 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—6 June 1959 "Area Guard Regains Its 156 Number" (2 copies of front page)

Newspaper clipping—[The Kingston Daily Freeman] Photo-"Kingston's 156 FA Bn recently honored 14 members of the Champion American Little League Team." (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—16 May 1959 "Armed Forces Day Prayer" Newspaper clipping-photo 1/2--"Conrad J. Heiselman" Newspaper clipping—"Move of Guard Command Here Is Now Under Study" Newspaper clipping—photo—"Will Play at 156th FA Review" Newspaper clipping—24 Feb 1959 "Pictorial Review of 156th 301st Anniversary" Newspaper clipping—Poughkeepsie New Yorker—10 Aug 1959 "The 156th---Tops Again" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—"156th Battalion Adds Cavaliers to Program" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—photo—25 June 1958 "The Caissons (1958 version) Go Rolling Along" Newspaper clipping—25 June 1958 "2 49-ton Howitzers Here As Prelude to Guard Tests" Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—12 Feb 1959 "Maj. Douglas Knowlton, 156th Adviser Is Feted" (3 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—20 Feb 1959 "Colonial Cavaliers Added to 156th FA Music Feb. 23" +photo (3 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—8 May 1958 "Rules for Display and Care of Flag Given by Col. Harkin" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—7 April 1959 "[...] Exposition Opens Tonight in Armory at 7" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—Poughkeepsie New Yorker—"Guard Advisor Honored at Dinner" Newspaper clipping—"Guard Unit Here Gets Ike Trophy" (2 copies) Newspaper clipping—"156th Will..." Newspaper clipping—"156 Now…" Newspaper clipping—"156th Battalion Lists Activities" Newspaper clipping—"Guard Leader to be Marshal on Memorial Day" Newspaper clipping—"156th Guardsmen" Newspaper clipping—"Program Is Given for 156th Muster Day Observance" Newspaper clipping—"H.G. Miller-'The National Guard'" Voice of the...First U.S. Army vol. VIII, no. 9 21 March 1960 Central Hudson Bulletin vol. 43, no. 7 July-August 1963 Promotion for National Guard Public Relations Guide Lines for Community Project Officers Operation Muster 1960 Letter for Community Project Officers Memorandum for Station Managers Memo for Armed Forces Day mats 15 May 1954 Memo for suggested Muster Day-1959 Page from magazine on "Personal Qualifications of the Non-Commissioned Officer January 1959

Release and clipping 6 Feb 1959 & 7 Feb 1959 "Colonial Cadets To Perform At 156th Guard Review" Memo Routing Slip 30 Dec 1959 Program for the Celebration of the 180th Anniversary of the Adoption of the New York State Constitution 20 April 1957 Program for the 79th Annual Conference Militia Association of New York 5-8 Sept. 1963 11 Newspaper mats Program for a Testimonial Dinner on 10 Jan 1959 Program for Wat Manila folder with Pvt. Farber on it, contains photo negatives Photo categories: Ceremonies Armory shots, inside and out Training Miscellaneous Ribbon□ Saugerties NY Oct. 19-20 1974 Paper on Salute to Today (Operation Muster 1967) Envelope to CWO Thomas W. Miller

Box 3

Folder 1

Letter to Headquarters & Headquarters Detachment (Less Sep Det) from Colonel James G. McCaffery in regards to Your Unit Insignia A sheet with The 156th Field Artillery Song A letter from Tom to Lt. Kenneth H. Powers at the 69th NY in regards to sending him lineage booklets of the 156th FA Bn. General Orders No. 35 A sheet that looks like faded General Orders Disposition Form on the History of the 156th; very brief General Orders No. 28 Pamphlet called The National Guardsman for January 1958 the New York Edition A scrap piece of paper with notes on it A description in writing about the unit in Kingston during 1846-48 A distribution memo from Col. William J. Smith on the Establishment of Central Library 4 Mary 1960 Assignments to the Chief of Staff, Division of Military and Naval Affairs from Major General W. H. Bendroth in regards to Troop Allotment, Organization, Reorganization and Redsignation, Army National Guard Units. A memo routing slip Page 21 of a pamphlet that is a description of what to do at OCS General Orders No. 9 Corrected Copy Letters to and from Col. Frederick Todd and Lt. Col. Frank Harkin on Redesignation Disposition Form with "Military Americana" on the back of it

Letter to Lt. Col. Frank Harkin from U.S. Representative J. Ernest Wharton on the Redesignation

Communication between the War Department, the 156th FA, and Headquarters for February 1935

Page 3 of the History of the New York National Guard

Indersements 13 and 14

Letter to Col. J. Townsend Cassedy to Lt. Col. Hampton Anderson in regards to the History of the 156th 5 Jan. 1934

Letter to Col. Otto Thiede from Col. WN. R. Wright in regards to a sketch made by General Falls of his interpretation of the Coat of Arms that was approved by the War Department 6 May 1936

Indersements 1-4 and letters in regards to the 156th insignia (2 copies of #1) Indersements, Nos. 17, 18, 19, 22-25, 27, 29, 34, 35

Letter to the Commanding Officer of the 156th to Lt. Col. Joseph A.S. Mundy on the subject of the Approved Insignia

Letter to the Adjutant General from Capt. C.N. Behrens on the Military History of the Kinston Units, 156th FA and Indersements 1 and 2

A historical section of the Battery "A' 156th FA a list of ribbons and medals given during the Revolutionary War and the Civil War

A note by Capt. Gilbert W. Calhoun on the Extracts of Ulster Country Colonial Militia page 64

Two sheets on the extracts from the book, "HISTORY OF DUTCHESS COUNTRY, NEW YORK" covering the period 1683-1882

History of the Dutchess County Militia (Poughkeepsie) 11 March 1954

Rough draft of Oldest Outfit Gets New Guns from 1958

A brief history from 1661 to 1664

A sheet titled "Kingston settled by Dutch in early 17th Century"

A sheet that talks about the Armory in brief

Release—by Major Arthur H. Marx on the 156th and how the National Guard was there when the country needed it during the Korean War and the fact that the Guard will have a 6 month training period

Folder 2

Letter to all the Adjutants General of the Several States, Puerto Rico and the District of Columbia from Major General D. W. McGowan in regards to the Pamphlet,

"Organizational History, Its Preparation and Use"

Booklet, call "Organizational History, Its Preparation and Use" from November 1962 by the Department of the Army Office of the Chief of Military History

A piece of paper that says History, Lineage, and Honors The Soldier Should Know, with nothing else on it

A sheet with The Caisson Song and the 156th Artillery Song on it

A sheet on Morale and Esprit

Letter from Lt. Col. Arthur H. Marx to Colonel George C. Chandler on Organization Day (5 August 1963)

A calendar sheet for 18 July 1963 with notes on it

A program for the Kingston Concert Band 11 Aug. 1963 (2 copies)

A list of Battle Rings for "A" 1/156 ARTY (3 copies) A booklet on the "Civil War Centennial Commission of the State of New York FIRST ASSEMBLY" at Chancellors Hall 17 April 1961 Pages E1-E4 of the Army Times for 31 July 1963 Release—Celebration of Organization Day 8 August 1963 Another sheet on the Observation Day celebration for August 1963 A slip of paper with Rt. Rev. Msgr. William H. Guinai (spelling?) address on it A Historical sketch of the 156th Artillery The 156th F.A. March scores (2 copies) 2 slips of paper with the 156th F.A. March on it Folder 3 1st Indersement on the Non-Receipt of Streamer, War Service and letter from Edio G. Ferrari and Requisition forms Distribution Memo on the Coats of Arms and Distinctive Insignias from Col. Samuel S. Verbeck 10 December 1959 Distribution Memo on the Official Statement of Lineage and Battle Honors from Brigadier General Jacob H. Herzog 25 March 1959 Requisition and Invoice/Shipping Document 30 Dec 1959 Letter to the Commanding Officer of the 1st Howitzer Battalion 156th ARTY Reg. From Chief Robert E. Boehmer on the Unserviceable Flags and Streamers National Guard Bureau Bulletin for 1 April 1960 Vol. XI, No. 13 3rd Indersement 12 Dec 1956 Issue Slip from USP&FO-NY to Hq Btry 156th FA Bn 30 Nov 1956 1st Indersement on the Replacement of Unserviceable Flags and Streamers and letter from Lt. Col. K. L. Buscher and letter from MSGT Edio G. Ferrari (1960) Piece of paper with the letterhead for the Hq of the 1st Howitzer Battalion, 156th Artillery Letter from Colin C. Evans to Major Frank Fabbie on the Distinctive Insignia Release—156th Artillery Will Take New Organizational Flag to Camp Drum on Annual Training Tour 31 Aug 1962 (6 copies) Memo Routing Slip to Major Hart from CWO-3 Thomas W. Miller 13 Oct 1961 Letter to Lt. Col. John Gallagher from Major Frank Fabbie in regards to Streamers, Silk Colors 15 Aug 1962 (2 copies) Letter to The Adjutant General from CWO-3 Thomas W. Miller on the General Orders Authorizing Battle Streamers 13 June 1962 Disposition Form to DOL from USP&FO-NY Capt Edward J. Schrowang on Streamers, Silk Colors 6 Sept 1962 Letter to Commanding Officer at Hq & Hq 1st Bn 156th Arty NYARNG from Capt. Harold W. Dresch 8 February 1963 1-4 Indersements and letter to the Institute of Heraldry, U.S. Army from Capt. Edward J. Schrowang on 25 May 1962

Folder 4

Program for the Informal Reception in honor of Brigadier General Charles G. Stevenson 23 Nov. 1959

Release—156th ARTLLERY WILL TAKE NEW ORGANIZATIONAL FLAG TO CAMP DRUM ON ANNUAL TRAINING TOUR by CWO-3 Thomas W. Miller 31 Aug 1962

Sheet on the Twentieth New York State Militia "Ulster Guard" (reorganized, after three months service, as 80th NYS Volunteers but better known as "The Old Twentieth) Sheet on "Operation Muster 1963" Fact Sheet For Press, Radio, and Television Release After 3 Feb 1963—High Honors for outstanding achievements at Camp Drum Paper on Kingston's National Guard-Oldest in the State by CWO-3 Thomas W. Miller 18 Aug. 1959 (3 Copies)

Sheet entitled "The 156th Artillery Had Many Changes Since World War II"

Other sheets with writings by CWO-3 Thomas W. Miller "Why Muster Day?" "The 156th Artillery" and a scrap with his comment "This is the cry of our modern Minuteman."

Copy of General Orders No. 63 20 Sept 1948

Organization History Card 18 Oct 1921 and 132nd Ammunition Train from 28 Oct 1921 to 17 Nov 1924

Sheet on the Outline of History of 156th Field Artillery N.Y.N.G. 15 June 1934 (2 copies + 2 more copies of the 3rd page)

Newspaper clipping entitled "Do You Remember" 28 Aug 1959

Sheet—History of the 156th Field Artillery New York National Guard

The Kingston Daily Freeman paper with headline of EMIPIRE STATE DAY Friday, September 11, 1959

Folder 5—Federal Recognition-Med Det

Award to the Medical Detachment of the 156th and letters to the 156th and inspection of the medical detachment

Folder 6

11th-13th Indersements from Jan. 1933 14th-16th Indersements from Aug 1934 Story on Kingston's 300th Anniversary (2 copies) Story entitled Preliminary Draft dated 18 July 1951 Story entitled The Celebration dated 30 July 1951

Folder 7

Newspaper clipping from The Kingston Daily Freeman—2 October 1962 "Warren to Head Publicity for Security Seminar" The Field Artillery Journal—June 1944 "America's Oldest?" (6 copies) Pamphlet from the NATIONAL SECURITY SEMINAR 1961-1962 Newspaper clipping from The Kingstonian 8 Nov. 1962 "National Security Seminar Plans Advanced by Colonel's Visit Here" Information Guide for the conduct of the NATIONAL SECURITY SEMINAR Pamphlet for the NATIONAL SECURITY SEMINAR in Kingston on 6-7 May 1963 Pamphlet for the NATIONAL SECURITY SEMINAR for 1962-1963 Newspaper photo clipping from The Kingstonian 23 May 1963 "Facing an Audience of 500"

article "Seminar Ends In Flood of Compliments" Newspaper clipping from The Kingstonian 7 Feb 1963 "Army Officer Assigned to Security Seminar Here" 2 copies of Area Events Scheduled for 13-15 May Newspaper clipping (copy)—The Kingston Daily Freeman—16 May 1963 "Training Officer of CAP Attends Security Seminar" Newspaper photo clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—17 May 1963 "Postal Men at Seminar" Newspaper clipping with photo—8 Feb 1963 (2 copies) "Security Seminar Is Explained at Parley" photo—"Explaining Purpose" Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—29 April 1963 (2 copies) "Military Civilians In Study: Strength of U.S. Under Discussion" Newspaper clippings—The Kingston Daily Freeman—25 Feb 1963 (2 copies) "John Ponsen Will Speak Here March 4; Elks Auxiliary"—28 Feb 1963 "Local Educator" photo—"Winning Emblem Design" with design below Newspaper photo clipping—The Kingstonian—25 April 1963 (2 copies) "Seminar Planners Compare Notes" "Lt. Col. Dorsey B. Anderson, Jr." Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman "Check Is Made On Facilities for Security Seminar" photo—"Discuss Plans for Security Seminar" Newspaper clipping "New Chairman Is Appointed for Security Seminar" Newspaper clipping "Register Now' Proclaims Exposition Booth" Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—13 April 1963 Photo--- "Mayor Signs for Seminar" Newspaper clipping—1963 "General Outlines Purpose of Seminar" Newspaper clippings—1963 "Registration Is Started for Area Security Seminar" photo—"First to Enroll for Seminar" "Six Reasons Why Citizens Should Attend Seminar" "Wide Attendance Is Sought for Local Seminar" (17 Jan 1963) Folder 8—History Information General Orders No. 11 14 March 1963 Special Orders No. 39 18 Feb. 1936 Battery "G" Reference: Documents Relating to the Colonial History of the State of New York. History of Kingston – Schoonmaker 1st Indersement—Designations of New York Military Units in Each Community General Orders No. 67 27 October 1961 General Orders No. 40 29 August 1962

Distribution Memo from Brigadier General Jacob H. Herzog—Official Statement of Lineage and Battle Honors—25 March 1959 Distribution Memo from Col. Samuel S. Verbeck—Coats of Arms and Distinctive Insignia—19 January 1960 Distribution Memo from Col. Samuel S. Verbeck—Coats of Arms and Distinctive Insignias—10 Dec 1959 Letter to Commanding General attn: Col. S.S. Verbeck from CWO-3 Thomas Miller— Official Statement of Lineage and Battle Honors—13 July 1960 1st Indersement—Official Statement of Lineage and Battle Honors—from Chief Harold W. Dresch Distribution Memo from Col. S.S. Verbeck—Coats of Arms and Distinctive Insignia—19 January 1960

Folder 9

Packet—dealing with Requisition 30-192-NG-322-57, which deals with a streamer A sheet that contains dates that deal with the 156th's history

General Orders No. 19 (2 copies)

General Orders No. 7 with AMENDED written across it

Letter—from Lt. Col. Frank W. Harkin to All Members of this Command, subject:

Congressional Record 1 Sept 1959

Packet dealing with General Orders No. 33

A sheet from an Appendix from the Congressional Record

Folder 10

Army Times pg 15, 5 Dec 1959 "Militia Served as Guard During Hectic Colonial Days" Distribution Memo from Lt. Col. John V Gallagher on "Guardsman Award" Certificate Available for Distribution 30 Dec 1960 (with a copy of what the certificate looks like) Letter—from Brigadier General Charles G Stevenson to The Kingston Daily Freeman regarding obtaining some copies of the newspaper on a particular date 17 Sept 1959 Promotion of Sgt. Thomas W. Miller to Warrant Officer Junior Grade Letter—from Lt. Col. Frank W Harkin to Editor-in-Chief of Life Magazine in regards to

Letter—from Lt. Col. Frank W Harkin to Editor-in-Chief of Life Magazine in regards to the 156th FA Bn. On 7 Feb 1950

An invitation to an informal reception and dinner in honor of Brigadier General Charles G Stevenson letter sent 9 Nov 1959 from Lt. Col. Frank W. Harkin

Folder 11

Extracts of Ulster County Colonial Militia, taken from: Proceedings of the Ulster County Historical Society 1930-1931 done by Capt. Gilbert W Calhoun 24 Sept 1957 (2 copies)

Extracts of Ulster County Colonial Militia, taken from: Proceedings of Ulster County New York edited by Alphonso T Clearwater, L.L.D. Published at Kingston, NY 1907 An envelope containing negatives of Gen. Stevenson's reception Senate Museum Ceremony

Picture of 3 National Guardsmen (possibly officers)

Newspaper articles pertaining to the retirement of National Guardsmen

Release—156th Artillery Officers Hold Dinner-Dance 13 Jan 1964 by CWO Thomas W Miller, PIO (2 copies) A sheet on HISTORY------TRADITION "Esprit 'de Corps" (3 copies) Release—Fabbie Now Commander of the 1st Battalion 156th Artillery, with 2 programs of the 156th history A picture of Major Frank Fabbie receiving the Battalion colors from Lt. Col. Arthur H Marx with same release as above Folder 12 (History of the Battalion) Includes letters, chants, official business, and other information Folder 13 Department of the Army Lineage and Honors for the 156th Artillery (3 copies) General Orders NO. 46 (2nd corrected copy) Program of the 1st Battalion (105,SP) 156th Artillery (glossy) Department of the Army Lineage and Honors 170th Artillery (4 copies) Organization Day Program fro the 1st Bn. (105, SP) Artillery, NYARNG 11 Aug 1963 23 Feb 1969 Muster Day Ceremonies Schedule An outline copy of an award fro Certificate of Appreciation from the Ulster County Legislature Sheet that states 7-11 Unit Historical Files from the 2nd Bn. Of the 156th's HQ Program for th156th Appreciation Nite-Honored Guests-Kingston Lions and Wives 29 Aug 1968 A complete history of the 170th FA Bn. that includes a list of promotions, deaths, awards, maps of their travels in the US and abroad, list of men in each battery Memo Routing Slip with cryptic notes on it Speech—Address of LTC Frank B Aceto before Kingston Lions Club 29 Aug 1968 Newspaper clipping—Poughkeepsie Journal—25 Jan 1968 "Final Assembly Conducted By Honest John Battalion" Newspaper photo clipping—Poughkeepsie Journal—28 Jan 1968 "Lt. Col. John E Martell" Newspaper clipping—Southern Dutchess—25 Jan 1968 "National Guard Unit To Be Reorganized" Packet National Guard Units of Newburgh Newspaper clipping—"Picture Presented to Kingston School" General Orders No. 46 Letter-from Major General D.W. McGowan to All the Adjutants General of the Several States, Puerto Rico and the District of Columbia Subject: Pamphlet, "Organizational History, Its Preparation and Use" 5 March 1963 History essays for the 156th FA Newspaper clipping—The Times Herald—9 Sept 1965 "then and now" Program-Military District of Washington U.S. Army Retirement Ceremony, Fort Myer, Virginia

1st Indersement from LTC Frank Fabbie

Letter of Appreciation to LTC Frank Fabbie from Major General A.C. O'Hara 6 Jan 1967

Scrap piece of paper with name on it and note from TW Miller

Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—13 May 1966

"156th to Observe Armed Forces Day Sunday, Dutchess"

Newspaper clipping—Poughkeepsie Journal—14 May 1966

"Guard Plans Forces Day Fete"

General Orders No. 1 25 April 1967 (2 copies)

Newspaper clipping—Poughkeepsie Journal—27 Jan 1968

"State Guard Unit Ready"

4th Indersement from LTC Frank Fabbie

2nd and 3rd Indersement on same sheet

General Orders NO. 12 22 March 1963

1st Indersement from Major General O'Hara

Newspaper clipping—"Jersey Blues Placed in History"

Newspaper clipping—The Evening News—24 Nov 1964

"Temple Hill Dedication Bright in Uniforms, Colors"

Letter of Recognition to Commanding Officer of the 1st Bn. 156th from Col. Frank W Harkin 19 Sept 1964

General Orders No. 12 Annex B – Personnel 22 March 1963

1st Indersement from Major General Collin P Williams (2 copies)

Letter of Appreciation from Major General A.C. O'Hara to Commanding Officer of the 27th Armored Division and the 156th FA 9 Nov 1964

Letter from Major General Donald W McGowan (Ret.) to Major Frank Fabbie 2 Nov 1964

Program of Dedication of Jersey Blues Fireplace, 21 Nov 1964 (2 copies)

Letter from Lt. Col. Walter J Engert to Commanding Officer of the 1st BN. 156th subject Dedication 14 Oct 1964 (2 copies)

Letter from Frederick P Todd (Director of Museum at West Point) to Lt. Col. Donald G Brossman 21 Nov 1964

Historical Sketch of the 156th Artillery NYARNG

Letter to Major General Donald W McGowan (Ret.) from Major General A.C. O'Hara 25 Aug 1964

Letter to Major General A.C. O'Hara from Major General Donald W. McGowan (Ret.) on the dedication of the Jersey Blues

Letter to Major General Donald W. McGowan (Ret.) from Major Frank Fabbie 29 Oct 1964

1st and 2nd Indersements on the Coat of Arms for Regiments

Letter to the Commanding Officer of the 187th Artillery in Brooklyn from Brigadier General Charles G. Stevenson on the Coat of Arms for Regiments of Combat Arms Regiment System NYARNG 2 March 1961

Letter from Col. John D Martz, Jr to Chief, Office of Military History and Chief,

National Guard Bureau subject: Coats of Arms for regiments of Combat Arms

Regimental System, New York National Guard 26 Oct 1960

Joint Message Form to CHIEF OF STAFF DIV OF MIL AND NAVAL AFFAIRS ALBANY NY from NGB DEPTS OF THE ARMY AND THE AIR FORCE WASH DC on 22 Oct 1962

Copy of Western Union Telegram to the Chief, National Guard Bureau from Major General A.C. O'Hara

Message Form to THE ADJUTANTS GENERAL OF ALL STATES, PUERTO RICO AND THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA, from DEPARTMENTS OF ARMY AND THE AIR FORCE, NGB 9 Oct 1962

Folder 14

Packet—Letter from Edna L. Jacobsen librarian at SUNY Albany to Col. C. P. Lenart on 8 January 1934 (2 copies); copy of a page with the Second Esopus Indian War; with sheets on participation of different United States Services (2 copies) Special Orders No. 21 35 Jan 1954 (3 copies); List of State Services (4 copies) 1st Indersement and 2nd Indersement 7 Nov 66 and 15 Nov 66 History of the different Batteries Photocopied page of the History of Dutchess County Letter—to Commanding Officer of the 1st Bn. 156th from Capt. Augustus R. Schrowang subject: Service Bands for Unit Guidon 3 Nov 1966

Newspaper—The Voice—25 Jan 1974

"Their lineage dates back to 1735: West Virginia Guardsmen to light another candle"

Items not in Folders

Manila envelope containing Newspaper mats and Photoengraver's Plates of the Coat of Arms for the 156th

Envelope containing Military Records of Edward DuBois

Declaration of Applicant and Enlistment Record for Henry E. Gilas

Front page of pamphlet for the 156th FA Bn. "8 How SP" NYNG Field Training 1957 Camp Drum, New York 6-20 July 1957 (3 copies)

Bulletin No. 3 From Brigadier General John C. Baker 20 Jan 1960

Circular No. 30 from Major General A.C. O'Hara 28 Dec 1959

Distribution Memo from Col. Samuel S Verbeck in regards to Distribution of "Retirement" Folder 6 Jan 1960

Letter—from Col. Otto Thiede to Channels in regards to Coat of Arms 11 Sept 1936 (in white envelope)

Description of Painting in Officers Club Room (in white envelope)

Packet—letter from Adjutant General J.S. Richards to the Quartermaster General 25 July 1942; letter from Adjutant General Robert L Collis to the Quartermaster General 23 April 1936; letter from Col. Otto Thiede to the Adjutant General of the State 30 June 1936 Newspaper clipping—The Daily Freeman—18 Aug 1976

"Local Guard Honors Eleven"; "Reserve Promotion"; "Four Complete ESMA Schools"; Area Service News

Newspaper clipping—The Sunday Freeman—29 Aug 1976

"Guard Honored As the Oldest"

Packet—filled with letters to and from A.H. Dondero MFG. Co. Inc from and to different officers

Pamphlet on Regimental Collar Insignia, Made by The Robbins Company, Allteboro, Mass.

Indersement letters for Coat of Arms

Letters to and from Gleason-Wallace Co. and Col, Otto Thiede Nov and Oct 1936

Letters from Col. Otto Thiede to Col. Wm. R. Wright, Cav., Chief of Staff, New York

National Guard, and thru channels in regards to purchasing Regimental Insignias

Reply from Capt. W.R. Buckley of the Quartermaster General to the Adjutant General in regards to Coat of Arms and Distinctive Insignia, 156th FA

Packet—Letters and descriptions on the Coat of Arms for the 156th FA and some history information

Letter from A.H. Dondero, Inc, to CWO Thomas W. Miller, Asst. Adj. in regards to ordering additional insignia 13 Feb 1963

Letters to and from CWO-3 Thomas W. Miller from and to Col. Frederick P. Todd, Director of Museum at West Point June 1961

Envelope that contains a bid on making the insignia for the 170th FA Bn.

A sheet that looks like it contains information on different armories and what was organized where, only page 2

Letter—to Capt. Gilbert W. Calhoun from Martha L. Sanborn of Micro Photo INC. in regards to ordering prints from the Poughkeepsie Sunday Courier 13 Jan 1954 3 sheets containing Battalion or Regimental Composition and dates (in white envelope) In white envelope--Letter to Commanding Officer of the 1st How Bn. 156th Arty. from Capt. Harold W. Dresch in regards to a General Order Authorizing Battle Streamer 27 Aug 1962; Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman— 18 April 1961—"Old Timer's Civil War Notes"

Packet—letter from 1st Lt. James J. Kenney to Commanding Officer of the 1st How Bn. 156th Arty in regards to Request for Information on 10 Nov 1959; letter from Chief Archivist Sherrod East to The Chief of Staff to the Governor of the State of New York giving him copies of different letters that were received from the Adjutant General's office on 6 Nov. 1959; General Orders No. 266 from 1 Nov 1945

History on the different Batteries of the 156th FA Bn.

Outline of History of 156th Field Artillery N.Y.N.G. Date: 15 June 1934 (4 copies) In white envelope: Extracts from the book, "HISTORY OF DUTCHESS COUNTRY, NEW YORK", by James H. Smith covering the period of 1683-1882 (2 copies); Extracts of Ulster County Colonial Militia pgs. 42, 77, 81-87, 314.

The New York National Guardsman: Regimental Historical Sketches by Col. DeWitt Clinton Falls for Oct. 1928

In white envelope: Letter to the Commanding Officer of Company A, 56th Regiment from Capt. Malcolm P. McNair Jr. pertaining to the History of the 156th FA Bn. 2 Nov 1945; Military History of Battery "A" 156th FA. NYNG. 9 May 1940; Special Orders NO. 39 18 Feb 1936

Invoice to Capt. Gilbert W. Calhoun from Micro Photo Inc. concerning the bill for full size page prints of certain dates from the Poughkeepsie Sunday Courier

Letter to the Quartermaster General from the Adjutant General in regards to approving the insignia for the 156th FA Bn.

Official Statement of Lineage and Battle Honors of the 156th FA Bn.

Packet—Disposition Form to Col. Laurie, from Major Casey on 11 Oct 1962; 2nd and 3rd Indersement March 1962, Description of Coat of Arms and Distinctive Insignia for the 156th Artillery, New York National Guard; Letter—to Chief, National Guard Bureau and the Adjutant General from Lt. Col. George W. Kelley on Coat of Arms and Distinctive Insignia for the 156th Artillery, New York National Guard; 1st Indersement March 1962

10th Indersement 3 January 1933

Sheet with a list of council appointments from 1786-1817

Letter—to Lt. Col. Frank Fabbie from Major General Donald W. McGowan thanking him for the use of a wrecker for training of the 170th FA Bn. 30 April 1965 (2 copies)

Information from the National Guard and Naval Militia Relief Society of New York, Inc. to All Commanding Officers of the Army National Guard, Air National Guard, and Naval Militia of the State of New York, concerning National Guard and Naval Militia Relief Society of New York, Inc.

Packet—4th Indersement 9 June 1970; letter to Commanding Officer of the 27th Armd. Bde., Commanding General HQ, and Chief, National Guard Bureau from Major Arthur C. Tomer on Distinctive Insignia for the 156th Artillery, Allotted to the New York Army National Guard 9 June 1970

2 Packets containing Indersements and letters for insignia of the 156th FA Bn. Packet on the receiving of two 57 mm Field Guns, includes letters, indersements, and resolutions

In white envelope: Letter from Michael Martin requesting information on the 156th FA for a school report; A copy of the Memorial Day address from commander George Schick of the Co. "M" Veteran's Association over the radio on 30 May 1944.

A packet of papers and letters that are about the new design for the shield and a predicament that T. Woodhouse from the New York National Guardsman was in and seeking help on his problem

A packet containing information on the HISTORY OF MILITARY UNITS OF KINGSTON, NEW YORK

Release—AWARDS CEREMONY FOR REVOLUTIONARY WAR UNITS to the Kingston Daily Freeman and to the Poughkeepsie Journal A short history on Battery D

A short history on Battery D

Letter—to Commander, NYARNG Public Security Building and Commander, The Institute of Heraldry from CW3 Edio G. Ferrari in regards to Request for Change in the Coat of Arms and Distinctive Insignia for the 1st Battalion 156th Field Artillery, NYARNG 22 Jan 1976 (2 copies)

A letter to All Former Members 156th Field Artillery Battalion (WWII) on their reunion in 1976 by Lt. Col. Otto A Schaedlich 30 Aug 1976

Packet containing letters and indersements on locating the 156th FA Bn.'s "lost" guidon staff.

2 scrap pieces of paper with notes on it

Bank Ledger from the Kingston Trust Company for the 1930's

Newspaper clipping—Poughkeepsie Journal—4 April 1976

"State Disputes Statements By Prison Guards On Use Of National Guard By Carey"

Kingston Freeman—4 April 1976—"National Guard Strikebreakers?"

"National Guard Briefing Denied"—5 April 1976

Locator Cards of National Guardsmen of the 1st How Bn. 156th Arty, with different sayings on the back of them

Booklet on Military Organization of the United States: The General Service Schools, Fort Leavenworth, Kansas for 1926

Booklet on Field Artillery Ammunition: The Field Artillery School, Fort Sill, Oklahoma 1922

The Field Artillery Journal for June 1944

The Field Artillery Journal for January-February 1974

The Poughkeepsie Observer—11 March 1976—"Poughkeepsie Guard unit oldest in state"

Photos—8 Misc.; 2 of an officer, 1 of the Armory, and 3 of training—1 negative of Cannons

1 illegible document, top says History of Kingston by Schoonmaker

Box 4

Folder 1 (not hanging)

Pictures—from 1910 or 1911, 1 small one and 1 large one which has been ripped in half, but has been identified as part of the old Newburgh Armory

Many sheets of what appears to be the original of some of the local newspapers that the Guardsmen did. They contain articles, sports sections, comics, and trivia. Folder 1858

Photocopied picture of 20th NYSM pre-war unidentified soldier came from home in Poughkeepsie wear 1858 Ulster Guard Forces Coat

Folder 1861

Photographed pictures of the 20th Ulster Guard at camp

Photograph of the monument for 80th N.Y. Infantry 1st Brig. 3D Div. 1st Corps. At Gettysburg Battlefield

Folder 1863

Photographed pictures of the Officers of the 20th NYSM c. Sept 1863

Folder 1864

"Rudolph's Tent, Oct 25, 1864" (date wrong) Senate House Collection seated right front tent—Lt. Martin Snyder, Co. C, 20th NYSM

seated left front tent—Lt. Andrew S. Schutt, Co. C, 20th NYSM

Folder 1909

EMPTY

Folder 1919 (does not have tab on front)

Letter to Lt. Conklin from W Kaley Jr. stating that he cannot get to drills because his car is in the shop and will not be able to make it. Has a picture with it of a camp with soldiers and their horses in the background

Folder 1920

Pictures—1-A Btry. 2nd Section. Recoil Action of .75; 2 smaller photos of soldiers at camp; 3 postcards that look like pictures of men and cannons at training. Folder 1925

Picture of a soldier with his horse Folder 1931 Loose Photo—October 1930 in Albany, NY 3-in anti-aircraft cannon, 212the C.A. (all) N.Y. N.Y. Photos in envelope—with some pictures of people, then postcards with French writing on the back and in some cases on the front Photos in plastic carrier—men, horses, and equipment at training at Pine Camp in 1931, of the 156th FA Bn. Folder 1932 Photo of a Major at Wadesboro, N.C. Folder 1934 First small photo—Infirmary Ridge at Pine Camp Aug 1931 Photos in plastic carrier-men, horses, equipment, of "A" Btry. 156th FA Bn. at Pine Camp 1934 Map of -Troop Assignment—156th Field Artillery—N.Y.N.G.—1934 In manila folder-Letter to Lt. Col. C. Pemberton Lenart, from Col. J. Townsend Cassedy in regards to the History of the 156th Field Artillery—10 January 1934 A photocopy of the Insignia of the 156th FA Packet of letters regarding the 19th Battalion, a list of names of some of those men; letters in regards to the Newburgh battalions; Regimental Histories; a letter in regards to a revised history of Battery A A sheet with a brief history of the B-47 Medium Bomber, information from Glasgow AFB, Montana Several one page sheets on "The National Guard Heritage" presented to the Kingston High School by the 1st Howitzer Battalion, 156th Artillery Folder 1935 Manila folder 1—3 aerial pictures of the Kingston Armory Construction Photos in plastic carrier—Non-commissioned Officers of Battery C Manila folder 2-a picture of The Btry. Mess Field Kitchen, 1st Army Mass, 1935 Folder 1936 First manila folder—empty

Second manila folder—2 postcards in plastic carrier; on the back of one there is written— 1936 COLOR GUARD FOR GOV. ROOSEVELT—1 MAN FROM EACH BATTERY AS HONOR GUARD

Third manila folder—

Loose postcards of Battery C 156th FA

1st plastic carrier—2 photos of Battery C 156th FA in Aug, 1 photo has Sgt. Jerry

[Sawfurer] went on to become a "Bird Colonel" W.W. II

2nd plastic carrier—1 photo of Betty and Charlie

3rd plastic carrier—1 postcard sent to Butch Wornoski from his dad Folder 1937

New York National Guardsman magazine from August 1937

Mounted photograph of 3 soldiers on their horses posing for picture

Loose photos— 1-10 (4x5 plastine) New Years Day 1937-after firing the inaugural salute swabbing the cannons The Mess Line-1st Batt. C.P.X. May 15, 1937 Ireland Corners, N.Y. a picture of a artillery cannon fot.w.Snyder, f.[8], 1/100, Panfilm—Fairchild Cameraship U.S. Army Air Corps. Mitchell Field, N.Y. (photo taken at Kingston Airport) Again—The "Boiler Makers" 1937 After the deluge Aug 1937- The water was deeper than it appears After the deluge 1937 Deutshe Pocket Battleship 10,000 tons Admiral Graf Spee Evening Parade "Color Guard" 1937 Newburg, N.Y. June 1937—other picture for data

11-20 (4x5 plastine)

Newburgh Armory Grounds—June 1937—Presentation of Regimental colors and Review to Gen. Schohl [emdy] 52nd FA. Bn. The "Boiler Makers" waiting for "Formal Guard Mount" 1937 156th FA Stan "Coke" and "Puddin" Aug 1937 Newburgh Armory June 1937 (Jiles-Jake-Andy) Newburgh 1937 [ef.] other snaps The "mess" Newburgh Armory Grounds June 1937—Review and Presentation of Regimental Colors. Also Present. Cos. I-K-L, 107th Inf. Hogback 2—37mm Practice Aug. 1937 27th Div. Aviators Pine Camp 1937 Picture of men with artillery cannon 102nd Obsn. Sqdn. N.Y.N.G. 27th Div. Aviation (Snyderfoto '37)

21-30 (4x5 plastine)
The mess, Newburgh, NY June 1937
Picture of an artillery cannon
"A" Btry. ready for Evening Parade 1937 in Co. Street
Newburgh New York June 1937 [ef] other pictures
Hogback—water tower and O.P. taken from Hogback #2-1937
Picture of two soldiers
1st Batt. N.Y.N.G. 6/12/38 Phone section at gun
The Mess Line 1st Bn. C.P.X. Ireland Corners May 15, 1937
Hogback #2 Aug. 1937 Communications detail
1st Batt. R.S.O.P. June 12, 1938 2nd Sect. Gun.

31-39 (4x5 plastine)
Picture of soldiers getting their boots shined by some African American boys
1st Batt. R.S.O.P. 6/12/38 1st Sect. Gun.
Picture of men in standing in line, some at attention others at ease
1st Batt. R.S.O.P. S of Po'keepsie 6/12/38 Lt. Flynn Reconn. Off.
Sgt. O'Hara Instr.
Brother, was it hot!

1st Batt. R.S.O.P. Lt. Clayton 6/12/38 1st Batt. R.S.O.P. 6/12/38 3rd Sect. Gun. 40-45 (5x7 plastine) Postcards 30- Just prior to Non-Coms. Dinner 8/16/37 31- Just prior to Non-Coms. Dinner 8/16/37 32- Church Parade Aug. 15, 1937 33- A-Btry. 156 F.A. Parade Pine Camp '34 34- "Dead Gun Crew" Aug. 1937—fortunately this picture was posed 35-~1933 "A" BTRY. 156th FA Photos in 1st plastic carrier— Front- (top) Hq/Hq Btry 1/156 FA 1961 L/R -PFC [Fraul] W. Mellin -SP4 Alphonse Cuida -SP4 Ronald Longstoe -SP4 Robert Messenger -CPL Herman Sickler Shown cleaning 1st [echelon] maintenance tools at Camp Drum (bottom) a picture of a self propelled gun moving down a path Back- (top) AT 1961 1/156 FA (bottom) a picture of men stabilizing self-propelled gun Photos in 2nd plastic carrier— Postcard to Stanley Wornoski from his dad 1937 Postcard to Mrs. A. Van Etten from Ken 1927 Folder 1940 Certificate of Commendation to the 156th Field Artillery, 44th Division from Headquarters August 24, 1940 Photocopied pictures— Capt. Charles Behrens and Miss Ellen Allardice Hudson, N.Y. Queen of Hudson Valley Apple Blossom Festival May 11, 1940 Newspaper clippings—1940—"Italy Today Reinforces Littorio Line Along Her Western Frontier" Newspaper clippings—The Kingston Daily Freeman00May 13, 1940 "OUTSTANDING GOURPS and PERSONALITIES at BLOSSOM FESTIVAL" (3 pages of different clippings) Title: SCENES OF COLORFUL FESTIVAL PARADE AND CORONATION 13 May 1940 (3 pages of different clippings) Newspaper clippings—The Kingston Daily Freeman—13 May 1940 "GERMANS ARE RED IN LIEGE: FRENCH TROOPS RUSHED BESIEGED LOWLANDS AS GERMANS: ATTACK" "Gibson Is Given Armory Reception Newspaper clippings—17 Sept. 1940 "VALLEY TROOPS MUSTERED INTO U.S. ARMY FOR TRAINING"

October 1, 19-- Albany, NY Sound Detector-212th C.A. (all) in [rebelling] position

1st Bn. C.P.X. Ireland Corners, NY May 1937

Captions- "PRIDE OF EVERY MAN"- "MIGHTY IMPORTANT"- "CALLED OUT"-"WORLD WAR VET"- "CRUCIAL MINUTE"-"BROTHER ACT"-"KITCHEN POLICE"-"JUST MARRIED"-"THE TOP MAN"-"AN OLD FRIEND"-"ENLISTED MAN"

Folder 1941

Sheet containing information on the murals painted on the wall in the Club Room Folder 1945

Photo—at Camp Drum, Hq/Hq and Btry., Kingston "SP4 Camhi checks in at Medics for first aid treatment (nothing serious).

L/R—SP5 Alwyn Auchmoody; Capt. David H. Jones; SP4 Murray Camhi Photocopy sheets—

Medal of Honor award from the President of the United States Harry S. Truman to Staff Sergeant Robert H. Dietz Co. A, 38th Armored Infantry Battalion United States Army The Christmas card that the 27th Infantry Division sent out

A picture of man pointing a gun at the photographer from behind a metal chair Newspaper clipping—"WREATHE LAID AT STATUE"

Picture of an officer handing a picture of some sort to a man from New Paltz Copy of pg. 21 from The New York National Guardsman from May 1936 and Newspaper clipping—1937—"Kingston Artillery Battalion Is Oldest War Unit in Nation" Copies from The National Guardsman—

Copies from The National Guardsman—

December 1958—"156FA Bn Dinner For Newsmen

February 1959—"19-gun Salute the inauguration of Gov. Rockefeller

Folder 1947

2 Awards from the Department of the Army National Guard Bureau to the Headquarters and Headquarters Battery 156th Field Artillery Battalion, giving them federal recognition, 13 November 1947; from the Department of the Army National Guard Bureau to the Hq & Hq Battery, 156th FA Battalion (8" How SP), giving them federal recognition, 13 November 1947

Photocopies-

"Local State Guard Is Impressive in Summer Training"-"Harkin Will Be In Command of Units of 156th"-"Commanders Report Headway On National Guard Recruiting"-"18 Recruits Qualify For National Guard"

September 1947—"156th's Parent Was Active Fighting Group in Nation"-cartoon showing that the National Guard is the corner stone to the U.S. National Defense-"History of 156th Dates to 1660 and Thomas Chambers" November 29, 1945—"44th Division Is Reverting To National Guard Status"

September 1947—"Patriots All The Time"-"Company M Served In Hawaii During War With Spain"-"51st Pioneers Got New Designation After World War I"-"Proclamation"-"Poster Contest Is Arranged for High Students by Guard"

September 1947—"Major R.J. Cole Announces Men Favoring Guard"-"90 New Members Are Sought for 156th Battalion"-"40 File Intention Of Enlisting in 156 Field Artillery"-"Eight Men File Their Applications In National Guard"

September 1947—"Guard Units Prepare For Recruiting Campaign"-"24 Men Apply For Enlistment in Local Battalion"-"Mayor Proclaims Guard Day, Endorses Recruiting

Campaign"-"Guard Enlistments To Be Taken at Armory at 7 P.M."-"Martell, Marx to Head Guard, Pending Activation of U.S. Units"

September 1947—"156th Had Active Training Period Under Clayton"-"156th Important Unit in Capture Of Strasbourg City"

1947—"Armory Gets Exterior Insignia-Hirohito Observes Pearl Harbor Day-Thatcher Describes Intricate Work in Executing Insignia"

October 1947—"Speiser to Have Charge of Units of 156th, 170th"-"Army Instructor At National Guard"-"Esopus Post Will Hear Col. Harkin"-"156 F.A. Lauded by State Hdqrs."

October 1947—"Wicks Encourages Enlistment in 156"-"National Guard Will Demonstrate At Game Tonight"-"156th Artillery Demonstration at Municipal Stadium"-"National Guard Drive Is Pushed"-"156th F.A. Gets First Equipment"-"National Guard To Be Meeting Topic"

October 1947—"156th Had Job Of Cracking Forts Close to Germany"-"Battery A, 156th, Received 14 Bands For Unit's Guidon"-"156th Starts Training Tonight"

Letter to Col. Sheehan from Brigadier General William H. Kelly in regards to the General not being able to attend a ceremony at Newburgh for the 156th FA Bn., dated 5 November 1947

Newspaper clippings—Poughkeepsie Sunday Edition—6 November 1947 "Reorganization of Batteries B and C"-"Best National Guard Posters"-"Griffin and

Pinkus Win Art Honors For Guard Posters"-"G

Two Western Union Telegrams from Brigadier General R.C. Brock, one stating that he is unable to attend a ceremony for Lt. Col. Frank Harkin and the other stating that the last week of the National Guard Recruitment Campaign should be the best.

Western Union Telegram to Lt. Col. Frank Harkin on the exceptional job of the 156th. Newspaper clippings—The Kingston Daily Freeman—13 Nov. 1947

"LOCAL UNITS OF 156TH F.A., NATIONAL...ACTIVATED" (2 pages of different clippings in regards to this subject"

WEEKLY RECRUITING BULLETIN N.Y.N.G. RECRUITING CAMPAIGN from 16 Sept. to 16 Nov, a brief statement by Brigadier General Ames T. Brown congratulating the 156th for the best recruitment of 634 new recruits.

Folder 1949

Two Awards from the Department of the Army National Guard Bureau to the Medical Detachment, 156th FA Battalion (8" How SP) and Medical Detachment, 156th Armd FA Battalion on 24 May 1949

A picture of men standing by a convoy

Folder 1953

Picture of Co. G Roster 11-2 Fort Devens Mass 8/12/1953

Folder 1954

Loose pictures (in plastic baggie)—1-of men at he phone switchboard; 2- men at a machine gun; 3- Sexton and Herrick in the Mess Tent preparing a salad

Photos in 1st plastic carrier—(front) men marching in a parade (back) letter about Armed Forces Day Photos in 2nd plastic carrier—(front) Commanding Officer of the 156th receiving a picture of what appears to be General Washington marching in front of some troops (back) Col. Marx receiving a picture of what appears to be a colonial militia group Award to the Medical Detachment, 156th Field Artillery Battalion, 27th Armored Division Artillery New York National Guard from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau for the Attainment of a Rating of Superior during the calendar year 1954

Folder 1955

Photo of Col. Marx sitting in a chair

Manila envelope contains The Kingston Daily Freeman from October 17, 1955 Picture of a soldier pointing something out to some civilians

Award to the Medical Detachment, 156th Field Artillery, 27th Armored Division Artillery New York National Guard from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau for the Attainment of a Rating of Superior during the calendar year 1955

Folder 1956

Award to the Medical Detachment, 156th Field Artillery, 27th Armored Division Artillery New York National Guard from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau for the Attainment of a Rating of Superior during the calendar year 1956

Folder 1957

11 pictures of a unit marching a parade

Manila folder contains pictures, programs, newspaper clippings on the Celebration of the 180th Anniversary of the Adoption of the NEW YORK STATE CONSTITUTION 2 pictures and 2 descriptions of the Armed Forces conducting research in the field of electronics, Navy photo of T-2 James J. Clancy.

Photo of the Commanders Dinner

Photo of the Armory Ranking High in Inspection

Photo in plastic carrier—(front) a soldier working on an engine of some sort (back) 2 men at the Dispatcher area

Award to the Medical Detachment, 156th Field Artillery Battalion, New York National Guard from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau for the Attainment of a Rating of Superior during the calendar year 1957 Folder 1958

Award to the Medical Detachment, 156th Field Artillery Battalion (8" Howitzer, SP) New York National Guard from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau for the Attainment of a Rating of Superior during the calendar year 1958 The Exhaust Pipe (a newspaper) News, MWO's, Information for July 1958

2 photographs—1-Col. Marx sitting at his desk; 2- of the National Guard in a parade Folder 1959

Photos of men in the different uniforms of the National Guard from the western frontier look to present day (being March 1959)

2 photos—1- October 1, 1958 Enroute to Albany-noontime halt; 2- men in the field training

Photocopies-

Program for a Testimonial Dinner on 10 Jan 1959 The Kingston Daily Freeman—21 Jan. 1959—"Pictorial Review of Historic Program in City" The Kingston Daily Freeman—20 Feb 1959—"Colonial Cavaliers Added To 156th FA Music Feb 23 Folder 1960 2 pictures in a plastic carrier of Battery A, 156th FA Bn. at Fort Drum, posing for a group picture

Folder 1961

2 large piles of loose photos

Photos in plastic carriers:

Front- (top)- L/R PFC Michael [Rolsins], PFC Erwin Decker, SGT. Leonard

Silverstein...A Battery 1/156 FA...loading 200# projectile into breech of 8" SP Howitzer at Camp Drum, Aug 5-19, 1961—(bottom) Men listening to orders----Back- (top)- 8" SP Howitzer firing—(bottom) Men handling shells behind the 8" Howitzer, Battery B, 156th FA

Front- (top)- Col. giving a soldier Machine Gun Instruction, 9/14/62—(bottom) soldiers taking inventory at the mess tent----Back- (top) two men doing desk work

A picture of one man holding a rifle and the other man digging a hole in front of a tent.

A picture of the 854th Engineers to camp 8/19/61

A picture of a soldier hailing a jeep in the street

Top—two soldiers setting up a telephone pole in the woods...Bottom—a high ranking officer giving a speech to the men in the field

Front- (top)- two soldiers doing garbage detail—(bottom) two soldiers doing what appears to be a checklist----Back- (top) soldiers cleaning up after chow—(bottom)- two soldiers repairing a part that goes in an engine

Folder 1962

2 loose photos—1- Medical unit at camp, 9/6/62; 2- Awarded new colors, 9/4/62 Photos in plastic carriers:

A picture of a 2 Star General, 2 Lt. Col. and 1 Colonel standing together talking

2-Front- (top)- Field Communications, 9/6/62—(bottom) two soldiers

cleaning up after chow----Back- (top and bottom) Lt. Col. Marx receiving State Medal, 10/19/62

Front- (top)- Prepare for Return Home, 9/14/62—(bottom) Lt. Col. Marx receiving a caricature of the 1st How Bn. 156th Arty, 1962----Back- (top) Lt. Col. Marx and another high ranking officer showing off a Howitzer to two civilians, 1962—(bottom)- soldiers from the 156th FA cleaning up after chow, 1962

Folder 1963

1st Indersement 3 Jan 1963 attached to a letter from Major General A.C. O'Hara to the Commanding Officer of the 187th Artillery Group in Brooklyn and to the Commanding Officer of the 1st Howitzer Battalion 156th Artillery in regards to a Letter of Appreciation, 3 Jan 1963 4 loose photos—1- of Secretary of Army Stephen Hiles inspecting the troops at Camp Smith-1963; 2- a picture of "Raccoon Joe" going through the garbage, Camp Drum 1963; 3- a picture of "Coon Joe" performing his own Special Operation towards the garbage, Camp Drum 1963; 4- a picture of "Skunky" from a distance, Camp Drum 1963 Photos in plastic carriers:

Front- (top)- a civilian shaking Lt. Col. Marx's hand—(bottom) 2 soldiers in a candid photo loading up a jeep, 6/20/63----Back- [Lt. Col. or Major] Frank Fabbie congratulating an OCS graduate, 7/26/63

Front- (top)- receives safety award, 2/4/63—(bottom) Lt. Col. Marx giving a plaque of some sort to a couple----Back- (top)- planning night maneuvers 6/23/63—(bottom) color guard, 4/16/63

Recruits Sworn In, 8/8/63

Folder 1964

Photos in plastic carriers:

L/R/ CWO Steuding, MSG Brennan, SSG Sullivan, CWO Ferrari wearing 1775 Ulster Regiment Uniform, back of the photo says 21 Nov 1964 (front says 1962)

A picture of an officer

2 soldiers standing around talking, smaller photo on the back

Front— U.S. Marines could be training at Camp Pendleton c. 1954 Back— U.S. Marines landing on the beaches c.1954

A soldier standing next to a 8" Howitzer, smaller picture on the back

Front—A soldier working on a machine...Back—soldier serving chow

Front—Soldiers working in the Mess Tent...Back—Guardsmen receiving Communion in the field, 7/5/60

An aerial view of some landscape

Caption on back of photo states:

HISTORIC CIVIL WAR BATTLE FLAGS TO BE RESTORED—Maj. Gen. A.C. O'Hara, Chief of Staff to Governor Rockefeller, Col. Frederick P. Todd, Director of Museum, U.S. Military Academy, and Brig. Gen. Charles G. Stevenson, The Adjutant General, look on as Mrs. Josephine Roser of Fort Montgomery, N.Y., takes the first stitch in the regimental color, 20th Regiment, N.Y. State Militia, first to be restored in the famed New York State collection of 900 military flags dating from the Civil War. Front—color guard of the 156th at Camp (looks like a Major, a Captain, and 2

Lieutenants)----Back—a crane lifting the front end of a 8" Howitzer

Front—Armory receives Cablevision service, 1962----Back—Lt. Col. Marx standing with another officer and some civilian men

Folder 1966

Loose photos—1- really bent photo appears to have a line of men either washing their necks or being taken prisoner; 2- SFC Robert Gimberson OMS Mechanic, 1966; 3- SFC Gerald J. Brennar AST HH&S BTRY, 1966; 4- CW3 John G. Reynolds OMS Chief, 1966; 5- CPT Raphael Lincente Jr. STF Admin Asst, 1966; 6- CW2 Edio G Ferrari State

Admin Spec, 1966; 7- SSG Joseph V Sullican Jr. AST BRTY B, 1966

Mounted Loose photos—1- Color Guard at ceremony; 2- Lt. Hutchinson; 3- Color Guard at ceremony; 4- announcer at ceremony

Medium size loose photo—ceremony in front of a plaque

Large photo—Col. Crocker shaking hands w/ [Maj/Lt. Col.] Fabbie, 10/6/66 Folder 1971

Loose photos—1- a helicopter in the air; 2&3- picture of a tank; 4- a soldier next to jeep; 5- 2 soldiers fixing a jeep; 6- parts, equipment, and tools laying out on a canvas tent; 7-

one soldier showing another one how to take a rim our of a tire; 8- PFC Jarosak; 9- PFC Jarosak standing next to a jeep

Photo of LTC Verbeck CMDG 1/156 FA, 1971

Folder 1973

Loose photos—1&2- Philip R. [Warten] Jr.; 3- Guardsmen at a ceremony at what looks like a High School Stage

Photos in plastic carriers:

1- Firing artillery guns at the Armory

2- 3 Unknown soldiers talking with LTC Schaedlick

3- Members of the 1st Bn 156 FA NYARNG Kingston, NY Participated in Annual Northeast Civil War Skirmish 28-29 Jul 73 At Saugerties attaining 8th Place in 38 Units competing in rifle firing. "58 Cal Civil War Muskets vs. M16A1 Rifles. Those participating: 1SG Leverenz, 1SG Cooper, SFC Quackenbush, SGT Stiffey, SGT Sicheri, SP5 R. Clark

Folder 1974

Loose photos—1- soldiers pushing a truck; 2- a soldier fixing a tank; 3- Lt. Bryan The Voice Newspaper from 25 Jan 1974 with a note attached from Steuding to CPT Fiore date 8 Feb 74, in regards to 201st Artillery from West Virginia National Guard stating that they were the oldest military unit in the United States Folder 1975

Photos in plastic carriers:

1-4 man color guard dressed in Revolutionary War Uniforms

2- Front—a soldier firing an artillery gun, with C 4th HOW SEC and Mickey Mouse on one of the side panels...Back—another soldier firing an artillery gun

3- Front—a ceremony out front of the armory, firing artillery guns...Back—Soldiers standing for inspection behind their artillery guns

4- Front- (top)- two soldiers holding the 156th FA flag 4/16/63—(bottom)- Soldier Ferrari with a civilian and his son...Back- (top) 3 soldiers standing around a machine gun—(bottom)- two soldiers washing a jeep

Folder 1976

The Pride of Ulster County Award presented to SERVICE BATTERY, 1ST BATTALION, 156TH FIELD ARTILLERY, descendant from, Captain Hendrick Schoonmaker's Company 1st (Northern) Regiment of Ulster County, on 1 Dec 1976 Folder 1977

Invitation to commemorate the birth of New York State's government in Kingston two hundred years ago, on 23 April 1977

Folder 1979

Photos:

156th FA Otisville, N.Y. 1979, State Prison Upper Compound Looking at Admin Bldg 156th FA Otisville 1979 Lundell HHS, A 156th FA Otisville 1979 HHS, A...L/R 2LT May, CPT Gida (CDR C BTRY), SFC Losee

156th FA Otisville 1979 HHS, A

156th FA Otisville 1979 Prison Strike HHS, A...SP4 Van DeMark

156th FA Otisville 1979 HHS, A...L/R/ SFC Losee (deceased 1984), CPT Gida, 2LT May

156th FA Otisville 1979 155 Tower CPT Gida, CDR BTRY C

156th FA Otisville 1979 HHS, A

156th FA Otisville 1979...L/R CPT Gida, Richard, 2LT May, SFC Losee (deceased 1984)

156th FA Otisville 1979 HHS, A...LTC Holbrook incoming

156th FA Otisville 1979 Lt. Col. Holbrook, George E

156th FA Otisville 1979 LTC Holbrook [deplaning] Facility Supr. Far rt. Folder 1982

Loose photo—of soldiers standing around talking and eating lunch around a convoy 4 plastic carriers that contain aerial views of landscape

Folder 1983

A proclamation from the County of Ulster Executive Chamber stating that December 7, 1983 was Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day so declared Thomas W. Roach, JR. Chairman of the Ulster County Legislature

A Certificate of Appreciation given to the 1st Battalion 156th Field Artillery for an outstanding contribution during V (US) Corps Reforger Field Training Exercise Confident Enterprise, 19-29 September 1983 from Lieutenant General Paul S. Wiliams Jr.

Box 5 (in order from bottom to top)

Scrap Book with newspaper clippings from 1958 to 1960 with assorted photos of the different batteries of the 156th and high-ranking officers.

Written Description of some old photographs with numbers written on tracing paper over them: (includes two letters from Ed to Ed) (photos of Ed Fitzgerald are put in different area of Box 5)

Taken along Hoffman St.—Downtown side Old Armory. Occasion UNK- perhaps Non-Commissioned Officers, Old Co. "M", 10th Inf. Had built berm with Co. "M" spelled out in whitewashed rocks

1- Chas Dixon (Armory Employee); 2- Edward D. Fitzgerald (Armorer); 3- UNK; 4-UNK; 5- Frank Myers (Plumer); 6-UNK

Interesting old picture. Note streetcars. I don't see any overhead wires, but can't see horses pulling them either. The car in the foreground seems to split the parade. Note marchers coming down right side Bway. This picture probably taken from old armory. I can't identify unit with white helmets, although it may be 14th Sep Co. as a kid I remember an old coric white helmet in our attic.

CO. "M", 10th INF Basketball Team. The year is 1911.

1- Maurice Tome (center); 2- Edward Fitzgerald (manager); 3- Joe Penino (guard); 4-Sam Curlett (forward); 5- Frank Morgenwek (coach); 6- George Henschel (guard); 7- Kid Frankel (forward) Old Armory on Bway—Built 1879. I think St. Josephs Church was the Armory prior to this? The flag was raised everyday on the tower without fail (picture not found) During WWI prior to going over-seas CO. "M" was assigned to guard the aqueduct

carrying water to NYC. This picture is of the NCO's of CO. "M" Det 1

1- Capt. Frank L. Meagher; 2- Sgt. Chas Dixon; 3- UNK; 4- UNK; 5-UNK; 6- Cpl. Bernard Roach; 7- Sgt. Matthew Bence; 8- Bugler Frank Sass

I have no idea what this is. It looks like a food distribution (for Thanksgiving?) Taken in drill hall old armory. In back 3rd Left Edward D. Fitzgerald.

From notes on back it looks likes E.D. Fitzgerald (my father) gave to my mother 5/15/05 before they were married. I don't know what occasion 2 officers in middle.

1- Cpl. Peter Halloran, local plumber; 10- Quarter-master Sgt. Edward Fitzgerald. CO. "M", 10th Inf. NGNY; 7- 1st Sgt. But don't know other names

CO. "M" 10th Inf. in summer camp—place UNK might have been Camp Smith in Peekskill.

1- Peter Halloran (plumber); 2- UNK; 3- UNK in Dress Uniform for some reason; 4-Quarter-master Sgt. Edward Fitzgerald; 5- UNK; 6- UNK; 7- John Mullen; 8- UNK was the 1st Sgt.; 9- Chas Dixon; 10- Harry Terwilliger; 11- UNK

Officers of 10th Inf. NYG

1- Lt. Frank Meagher; 2- I think this is Dr. George Chandler; 3-UNK; 4-UNK; 5- This is the medical officer

This is DET 2 CO. "M" 10th Inf. on guard duty WWI on the NYC Water Supply Aqueduct. This DET was HQ in the Hotel at Ireland Corners. It is called Pos Dittus as the Lt. in charge was named Dittus. The picture was scorched in an attic fire at 84 Henry St. around 1919.

1- Lt. Dittus; 2- Hervey Kehtor (who retired as a LT. NY State Police; 3- I think his name was Frank Sass; 4- Capt. Frank Meagher—other are UNK

This is the basketball team of 14th SEP Co. NYG—Names on Picture. Capt. Tompkins was the Co. Commander

F. Johnson, McEmter, Rafforty, Pruce, Boyd, Capt. Tompkins, Fitzgerald, Husrey, B. Johnson, Winter, and Herrmann

CO. "M" 10th Inf. in dress uniform. These were the Non-Commissioned Officers. 1- John Mullen; 2- UNK; 3&4- were medical corps men attached to the Co.; 5-UNK; 6-Peter Halloran; 7- UNK; 8- 1st Sgt. Frank L. Meagher; 9-12- UNK; 13- Quarter-master Sgt. Edward Fitzgerald

CO. "M" 10th Inf.-1918- Taken at Main Entrance to Old Armory on Bway 1- Peter Halloran; 2- John Mullen; 3- Everett Fowler (Insurance Broker on Main St.); 4-Oscar Hildebrandt (shipyard owner); 5- [Fnu] Brown (fireman Kingston FD in charge Kingston Fire Alarm System); 6- Carlton S. Preston (owned hotel on Pearl St. (Hunington?) later was Commander of Artillery Unit and during WWII Home Guard Co.—all others unkown

This is 14th Sep. Co., NYG. Apparently, in Summer Camp (note tents) in dress uniform circa 1898—4th from left front row Pvt. Edward Fitzgerald—The Co. commander was Capt. Robert F. Tompkins 8th from left front row. In May 1898 the unit became CO. "M" 1st Inf. NY Vol. and served in Hawaii from Aug. 5, 1898 until December 1898—The camp may have been Camp Polack, Garden City, Long Island, New York. The unit

CO. "M" 1st Inf. NY Vol. was mustered out of Federal Service 25 Feb 1898. (photo missing)

In 1907 Co. "M" 10th Inf. journeyed to Jamestown, VA to participate in the Jamestown Exposition. This picture was taken on the Exposition Grounds. (photo missing) 1- Sgt. Frank Meagher; 2- Sgt. Ed Fitzgerald; 3- Frank Myers; 4- Lt.(?) George Chandler; 5- Peter Holloran; 6- Capt. E. Fowler

Spanish American War Victory Arch (winter 1898) in front of city hall on Bway looking uptown. (on the back of the photo is written—Arch 1898 Veterans Spanish War, Sgt. E.D. Fitzgerald; Co. "M" 1st N.Y. Vol. Inf. 1898, Co. "M" 10th N.Y. Inf. 1916, Co. "M" 51st Pioneer Inf. 1917-1918.)

I think this plaque hangs at the entrance to Manor Ave Armory. It lists members of 1st Inf. Co. "M" NY Vols. who went to Hawaii during Spanish American war. Why it says 14th Company (14th SEP Co.) at top I don't know. I think it was predecessor to the 1st NY Vols. or 1st Vols. was formed from its ranks. (photo is framed)

Co. "I", 132nd Ammunition Train Basketball team 1922-Kingston Armory

1- "Butch" Werner; 2- Orville Giles; 3- Bert Claire (?)

&22- I believe these pictures taken at Jamestown Expo., 1907. Would Jamestown Historical Soc. be interested? (see Stockade in background)

Interesting old car. No idea where taken but probably in Kingston (??) as photographer was local.

1- Sgt. Ed Fitzgerald; 2- is Sgt. John Mullen; Others Unknown

Co. "M" in camp-location-unknown-

1- Pete Holloran; 2- Ed Fitzgerald

Co. "M" same camp and day as above (24) (has a duplicate)

Ed Fitzgerald; 2- John Mullen; 3- Chas Dixon; 4- Pete Holloran; 5- Harry Tewilliger;
 6- Matthew Bence; 7- Frank Myers

Co. "M", 10th Inf. in camp (? Same as 24 and 25)

1- Leroy Cashin; 2- Pete Holloran; 3- Phillip Fitzgerald; 4- Chas Dixon; 5- Harry Tewilliger

1st NY Vols. during Spanish-American War-in camp location unknown

1- Ed Fitzgerald; 2- Peter Holloran; 3- John Mullen

1st NY Vols.—Spanish-American War—Location unknown

Only recognize my dad, Ed Fitzgerald

A picture circa 1910 of soldiers and two officers posing for the picture

A picture of Corporal Thomas H. MacDonald with a promotion letter (in plastic cover) Manila Folder

Release—BRONZE STAR AWARDS PRESENTED AT 156TH ARTILLERY

CEREMONIES from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 23 Mar 69

DRILL SCHEDULE---FIELD TRAINING for August 10 to 24th, 1930

Release—156th ARTILLERY IN SECOND WEEK OF TRAINING from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 23 Jun 69

Letter—to the Editor of The Daily Freeman from CW3 Edio G Ferrari in regards to releasing information on Specialist 5 James H Lamback on getting the New York State Conspicuous Service Cross in the paper on 15 Jan 1973

Letter—to the Editor of The Daily Freeman from CW3 Edio G Ferrari in regards to releasing the presenting of the "Army and Air National Guard Meritorious Service Award" to Richard S Lloyd, Manager, Dutchess County Fair on behalf of the 1st Battalion 156th Field Artillery of Major Robert T Herrick. On 12 Jan 1973

Release—AN ASSIST FROM THE GUARD from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO 5 March 1973

Release—156 SERVICE BATTERY HONORED from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO Release—KINGSTON GUARDSMAN COMPLETES COURSE from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO

Release—LOCAL MAN BACK IN NATIONAL GUARD from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO

Release—OFFERS SUPPORT TO NATIONAL GUARD AND RESERVE from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO (4 copies)

Release—FIRST AID COURSE FOR GUARDSMEN from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO

Release—LOCAL GUARDSMAN HONORED from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO 11 Apr 1973 (2 copies)

Release—LOCAL GUARDSMAN HONORED from CW2 William A Steuding, PIO Release—156TH GUARDSMAN EIGHT IN CIVIL WAR SKIRMISH from

Headquarters First Battalion (155mm, SP) 14 Aug 1973

Release—a change in commander at Camp Smith

Release—A NEW KIND OF FAMILY OUTING by Headquarters 1st BN 156th FA on 14 Sep 1973 (2 copies)

Release—NATIONAL GUARD ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES CONFERENCE from CWO Steuding on 31 Oct 1973 (2 copies)

Letter—to the Editor of The Evening News from CW3 Edio G Ferrari in regards to Sergeant Otto Janke being awarded the New York Army National Guards 20-year Long and Faithful Service Medal...15 Jan 1973

Release—RECRUITING - NEW YORK ARMY NATIONAL GUARD...containing a list of equipment needed and personnel

Release—on the enlistment of SP5 Bill Clark...11 Nov 1973

Release—STORY on Cpt John K Morris for LTC Joyce, including negatives 18 Mar 1973

Release—156TH ARTILLERY IN SECOND WEEK OF TRAINING from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 23 Jun 1969

Release—ORGANIZATION DAY OBSERVED BY 156TH ARTILLERY AWARDS PRESENTED...22 Sep 1969

Release—ARMY ADVISOR RETURNS FROM VIETNAM by CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO...29 Sep 1969

Release—ANCIENT AND HONORABLE 156TH ARTILLERY AGAIN AT CAMP DRUM FOR AFT from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 14-28 Jun 1969 Release—YOUR NATIONAL GUARD TODAY

Release—156TH GUARDSMEN HONOR MAJOR NACE from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO...8 Dec 1969 Release—REMEMBER PEARL HARBOR CEREMONIES HELD AT LOCACL ARMORY from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO...8 Dec 1969 (2 copies) Release—FORMER GUARDSMAN RETURNS FOR VISIT TO 156TH ARTILLERY from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 12 Nov 1969 Release—ANNOUNCE CAPTAIN MC INTYRE TO COMMAND REORGANIZED GUARD UNIT HERE from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 18 Jan 1968 Release—CAPTAIN JOHN PARKER FETED BY NATIONAL GUARD from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO...23 Sep 1968 Papers clipped together with safety clasp (releases from CW4 Thomas W Miller): FIREARMS INSTRUCTION FOR HUNTERS-13 Sep 1968 ORGANIZATION DAY OBSERVED BY 156TH ARTILLERY-26 Aug 1968 NATIONAL GUARD ADVISOR TO 156TH ORDERED TO VIETNAM-16 Jul 1968 SPIRIT OF '76 Memo-to The Adjutants General of all States, the District of Columbia and the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico from Major General Winston P. Wilson in regards to Independence Day 1968...14 June 1968 CAMP DRUM NY-27 May 1968 156TH ARTILLERY ADVISOR PROMOTED-29 Apr 1968 156TH ARTILLERY EMERGENCY TRAINING-29 Apr 1968 ARMY ADVISOR RETIRES—4 Mar 1968 Letter-to Commanding General of the New York National Guard from CW4 Thomas W Miller regarding Public Information Personnel Directory on 10 Apr 1968 Distribution Memo-from Colonel John B Huyck in regards to Public Information Personnel Directory on 25 March 1968 Public Information Officer Data for CW4 Thomas W Miller Public Information Officer Data for 1SG E8 William A Steuding Public Information Officer Data for SSG E6 Joseph G Woods Public Information Officer Data for SFC E7 James C McKenna Public Information Officer Data for SFC Thomas E Forsyth Public Information Officer Data for SGT Paul Stole Jr Public Information Officer Data for SGT Daniel D Drennen Public Information Officer Data for SF4 Thomas C Mc Kinney Public Information Officer Data for PFC Jonathan B Robinson 156TH ARTILLERY RECIEVES ANNUAL FIRST ARMY INSPECTION-12 Apr 1968 (2 copies) 156TH ARTILLERY OFFICERS HONORED—1 Apr 1968 (2 copies) NATIONAL GUARDSMEN OBSERVING MUSTER DAY—20 Feb 1968 2ND BATTALION 156TH ARTILLERY RETIRES ITS COLORS-25 Jan 1968 Letter-to Commanding Officer 27 Brigade NYARNG and Chief of Staff to the Governor from CW4 Thomas W Miller on Muster Day, 1968...27 Feb 1968 Distribution Memo-from Colonel John B Huyck in regards to Muster Day, 1968 on 1 Feb 1968 (2 copies) UNIT COMMANDERS AND INFORMATION OFFICERS NOTE—Muster Day 1968 (2 copies)

Disposition Form—From CW4 Thomas W Miller to CO, HHB, A, B, C, SVC on 16 Feb 1968 in regards to Muster Day 1968

Distribution Memo—from Colonel John B Huyck on the National Guard Film "When The Chips Are Down"...20 Feb 1968

Release—156TH ARTILLERY OBSERVES MUSTER DAY from CW4 T. W. Miller on 23 Feb 1968

Disposition Form from LTC Robert S Schnurr to Distribution on 5 Jun 1969 with picture of Major General James H Wehenmeyer Jr

Field Artillery music sheet

From the Desk of—1SGT H.E. Cosgrove "A" Btry entitled "CHANGING TIMES?"

1st Field Artillery Battalion Biography of Major Otto A Schaedlich

1st Field Artillery Battalion Biography of Cpt. Peter F. Lordi Jr.

1st Field Artillery Battalion Biography of Cpt. John Morris

Release—LIEUTENANT COLONEL MARTELL FETED AT RETIREMENT DINNER from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 25 Jan 1969

Release—156TH ARTILLERY OBSERVES MUSTER DAY from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 23 Feb 1968

Release—156TH ARTILLERY TO FIRE SALUTE AT MILITARY MEMORIAL

SERVICES FOR EISENHOWER from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 1 Apr 1969

Release—156TH ARTILLERY RECEIVES ANNUAL FIRST ARMY INSPECTION from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 24 Apr 1969

Release—LOCAL NATIONAL GUARDSMEN TAKE EARLY FIELD TRAINING AT CAMP DRUM from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 17 May 1968

Release—156TH ARTILLERY MOVES TO FIELD TRAINING SATURDAY

MORNING from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 11 Jun 1969

Release—BRONZE STAR AWARDS PRESENTED AT 156TH ARTILLERY

CEREMONIES from CW4 Thomas W Miller, PIO 23 Mar 1969

2nd page of a release, on Col. Fabbie

4 pieces of paper with the letter head of the 1st Battalion (155mm, SP) 156th Field Artillery on it

2nd Manila Folder contains pictures:

2 pictures of an 8-inch self-propelled howitzer of the 1st HOW BN 156th Artillery NYARNG 8-17-61

photo of Lt Col James H Ackerman Jr of the 2nd Bn 156th Arty on Oct 1966 picture of Camp Smith-1963 OCS Class

picture of 1SGT Armstrong, Lt Benjamin, Lt Di Cocco, and an unknown SGT from 1963 picture of Landolfa, Capt. Kekas, Lt. Col. Ackerman, and Lt. Col Schaedlich on March 1966

Newsletter—The Veterans of the Seventh Regiment, Seventh Regiment Armory, New York, for April 1961

Manila Folder

Program/Schedule of an event (not specified) for the 1st Bn of the 56th Regiment Letter—to Lt. Gen. Willis D. Crittenberger Commanding General of the First Army from the Director of Public Relations on 9 June 1952

Letter—to Mr. Harry Rigby of the Chamber of Commerce Office from Capt. S.R. Eisnitz on 15 April 1952 in regards to a request made by Mr. Rigby

Special Orders No. 64–23 June 1944

A sheet that appears to be a formation of where certain men are to stand

Letter—to Mr. Harry Rigby, Jr. Vice President of the Kingston Coal Company, Inc. from Colonel C.P. Lenart in regards to the WWII flags of Battery A, 156th Field Artillery on 7 May 1952

Letter—to Mr. Rigby from Lt. Col. Willis D. Crittenberger in a letter of thanks on 11 June 1952

Booklet-Kingston Units 56th Regiment N.Y. State Guard DANCE---

ENTERTAINMENT May 21, 1943 at the New York State Armory in Kingston, N.Y. (it contains advertisements for local businesses)

Letter—(written) from Cpl J. Rossa at Fort McClellan, Alabama to Mr. Harry Rigby, the Cpl is at O.C.S. letter is dated on 11 Feb 1944 (in original envelope)

Letter—(written) from A/C Chester Baltz at N.Y.U. University Heights in NYC to Mr. Harry Rigby, he talks about training envelope is dated 5 Jan 1943 (in original envelope) Letter—from Lieutenant Rae L Hutton, W.A.A.C. to Lieutenant Harry Rigby in a letter of thanks for their hospitality while their unit was in Kingston, letter dated 3 April 1943 (in original envelope)

4 Newspaper clippings mounted on construction paper with 2 photos on the back (in different folder on top)

Newspaper—EMERGENCY [IS] STATE DECLARED—SELLS DESIGNATES EMERGENCY UNITS FOR FUEL AND FOOD—[STATE B] SETBACKS [CAUSED] BY BAD WEATHER

Pictures on back—top \Box is of a group of men standing in the woods, possibly at training, bottom \Box men going into a cellar, possibly training

Papers held together with metal safety clasp:

Pamphlet for the 1st Battalion, 156th Field Artillery, New York Army National Guard, prepared by the Men of Battery B of the 1st Bn, 156th FA; celebrating 318 years of community service (8 pages total)

Battery B 1st Bn, 156th FA—NARRATIVE HISTORY OF THE 156TH FIELD ARTILLERY BATTALION (3 pages total f/b)

A proclamation from the City of Newburgh from the Office of the Mayor, George J. Shaw, Jr. stating that 1-6 April 1974 was "Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve Week"

General Orders No. 369–29 Nov 1973

Newspaper clipping—The Evening News—7 May 1978

"Pay Seen Aid to Guard Enlistments"

Newspaper clipping—The Evening News—20 Sept 1973

"National Guard Does It Together"

Newspaper clipping—The Evening News—14 May 1973

Photo-"Return" –men returning from training

Newspaper clipping—"Guardsmen Now in Cantonment Area"

Memo-from Col. Wayne J Moe to the Commander of Battery B, 1st Bn, 156th FA,

subject: General Inspection, Fiscal Year 1974-dated 6 Jul 1973

General Orders No. 162-22 May 1973

Letter—from Major General John C Baker to Commanders of the 27th Brigade, 50th Armored Division and HHB, 1st Battalion, 156th FA in regards of a Letter of

Appreciation—29 January 1973

1st Indersement—29 Jan 1973

General Orders No. 182–16 November 1972

Unit Orders No. 6—31 May 1972

General Orders No. 57—19 May 1972

General Orders No. 54-16 May 1972

Unit Orders No. 1—1 May 1972

General Orders No. 14-7 Feb 1972

General Orders No. 5-7 Jan 1972

General Orders No. 46-27 Dec 1967

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Service Battery, 1st Howitzer Battalion, 170th Artillery New York Army National Guard for attainment of a Rating of Superior for 1962.

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Medical Detachment, 1st Howitzer Battalion, 179th Artillery New York Army National Guard for Attainment of a Rating of Superior for 1960.

Requisition and Invoice/Shipping Document: to HQ 1st Howitzer Bn, 170th Artillery from the Property Disposal Officer at West Point—8 Feb 1960; for a Howitzer (6 copies) Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Medical Detachment, 1st Howitzer Battalion, 179th Artillery New York Army National Guard for Attainment of a Rating of Excellent for 1959.

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Headquarters and Headquarters Battery, 1st Howitzer Battalion (SP), 179th Artillery New York Army National Guard for Attainment of a Rating of Excellent for 1959.

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Headquarters and Headquarters Battery, 1st Howitzer Battalion (SP), 179th Artillery New York Army National Guard for Attainment of a Rating of Superior for 1958.

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Service Battery, 1st Howitzer Battalion (SP), 179th Artillery New York Army National Guard for Attainment of a Rating of Superior for 1958.

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Medical Detachment, 1st Howitzer Battalion (SP), 179th Artillery New York Army National Guard for Attainment of a Rating of Superior for 1958.

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: Army National Guard Award for Efficiency in Training presented to Service Battery, 1st Howitzer Battalion (SP), 179th Artillery New York Army National Guard for Attainment of a Rating of Excellent for 1951. 2nd-4th Indersement 1947. (2 copies)

1st Indersement 8 Dec 1947

Letter—to The Adjutant General, State of New York from Col. L.B. Weeks in regards to Federal Recognition Headquarters and Headquarters—28 Nov 1947 (2 copies)

Report Of Inspection For Federal Recognition HQ&HQ Btry, 170th FA==10 Nov 1947 (3 copies)

Report of National Guard Duty Performed—170th FA Bn 27th Division—Nov 1947 (2 copies)

3rd & 4th Indersement—1947

1st Indersement—1947 Dec

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: by authority of the secretary of the Army to Service Battery, 170th FA Battalion (105mm How Towed)—10 November 1947

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: by authority of the secretary of the Army to Service Battery, 170th FA Battalion, New York National Guard—10 November 1947

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: by authority of the secretary of the Army to HQ & HQ Battery, 170th FA Battalion (105mm How Towed)—10 November 1947

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: by authority of the secretary of the Army to HQ & HQ Battery, 170th FA Battalion, New York National Guard—10 November 1947

Award—from the Departments of the Army and the Air Force National Guard Bureau: by authority of the secretary of the Army to HQ & HQ Battery, 170th FA Battalion, New York National Guard—10 November 1947 (2 copies smaller)

Recruiting Incentives—Responsibilities for Battery B, 1 Bn, 156th FA—17 Mar 1978 Page 40 of the National Guard—MEMO FOR THE RECORD: "THE BOYS OF 1940-

41; WHERE ARE THEY NOW...?"

Permanent Orders 5-1—27 Jan 1978

Permanent Orders 34-18—1 April 1977

Permanent Orders 5-10—27 Jan 1978

Page 1 of EARLY HISTORY AND PREPARATION FOR WORLD WAR II

1st Bn, 156th FA, 50th Armored Division at Camp Drum 9-June

Release—156TH GUARD UNIT GETS TOP HONORABLE MENTION FOR IKE

TROPHY by CWO Tom W Miller, PIO—2 June 1960

Distribution Memo—from LTC Raymond F Joyce, Jr. in regards to First Annual NGAUS Newspaper Contest—26 April 1971

Release—SGT ROBERT E WESTFALL APPOINTED by SSG Frank Maher, PIO—21 March 1978

List of name, rank, serial number, SSN, Date of Enlistment, wife's name, address, phone number at home and work for HHB 1 Bn 156th FA NYARNG

Historical Sketch of the Seventh Regiment, National Guard of New York book

A list of "Items to be brought by RC units to the Mobilization Operations Center (MOC), Fort Bragg, North Carolina.

Packet—MOBILIZATION AND ALERT PLAN from the Headquarters, 1st Howitzer Battalion, 156th Artillery dated 25 Jan 1963

Newspaper clipping—"National Guard Payrolls Viewed As Boon to Area"

Newspaper clipping—The Kingston Daily Freeman—20 Feb 1961

"The National Guard"

Newspaper clipping—"156th Artillery Gets Rare Military Print"

Newspaper clipping—photo-"Display Flags They Made

Newspaper clipping—photo-"Receives Commission Medallion"

Newspaper clipping—Times Union—6 July 1961

"Civil War Exhibit Opens at Kingston"

Newspaper clipping—Camp Drum Sentinel—10 Aug 1961

"Drum Beauty"

Pages from The National Guardsman--A Civil War Centennial Feature—"The Death of Elmer Ephraim Ellsworth"

Letter to Mr. Ira V. D. Warren, editor "The Kingstonian, from Brigadier General Charles G. Stevenson in a letter of thanks—24 Feb 1961 (fwd to Lt. Col Arthur Marx) (in original envelope)

Large photo of Battery B, 56th Regiment at Camp Smith 1944

Tenth Regiment March, N.G.N.Y. score sheet (2 copies)

Medium size photo of the officers of the 56th Regiment

Medium size photo of the officers from Co. A

Daily News paper with picture of JFK Jr. saluting his father's coffin, headline states WE CARRY ON, dated 26 Nov 1963

Souvenir Illustrated Map in Color showing MILITARY MANEUVERS of the FIRST ARMY at PINE CAMP, NY August 1935

Booklet—A brief History of NEW YORK'S FAMOUS SEVENTH REGIMENT and the Events Surrounding Its March to the Defense of the National Capital; including an invitation to the Seventh Regiment Civil War Centennial Departure Commemoration Booklet—Manual for Project Officers and Local Committees ARMED FORCES DAY

Power For Peace—18 May 1957

Booklet—Officers' Call vol. 5 no. 4

Program for the giving of the Armory to the National Guard

A copy of a placemat with signatures on it from The Country Tavern in Salt Point, NY 22 pages of original pages that would be put into print for a local guardsman newspaper Second Service Command Tactical School, Hackettstown, New Jersey sheet on Judging The First Corps Area Tactical School Middlesex School Concord, Massachusetts,

Applied Observation—Tracking (packet)

Photographs:

9 Miscellaneous photos circa 1960's

14 Training photos

Photo of Sergeant First Class Gehrer

3 photos of Lt. Col. Marx

Photo of "Regulars" 1st Division 1st Observation Squadron. Mitchell Field? The picture

shows about 5 Curtiss A-3 Falcons

Photo of different pictures of Pine Camp, NY

Photo of soldiers "Watching the Shells, Pine Camp"

Aerial view of Pine Camp, NY

19 Pictures turned Post Cards circa the 1920's—a couple of them have writings on the front, which are placed on the top

- 1- Training Cavalry Horses
- 2- A section of Camp Eustis, VA
- 3- Pine Camp
- 4- Camp Scene "Washing Dishes"
- 5- Main Entrance, Fort Eustis, VA
- 6- Army Post Office
- 7- Firing R. R. Rifles (8-in), Fort Eustis, VA
- 8- Signal Corps
- 9- Mess Halls and Streets, Pine Camp, 1925 Photo by H.M. Beach No.4
- 10- Pine Camp, 1925 Photo by H.M. Beach No. 10
- 11- Mess Halls and Streets, Pine Camp, 1925 Photo by H.M. Beach No. 4

47 Pictures turned Post Cards circa the 1930's—a couple of them have writings on the front, which are place on the top

- 1- Some of the Boys of A-BTRY, 156th FA Pine Camp, NY 1933
- 2- A-BTRY, 156th FA, When Do We Eat? Pine Camp, NY 1933
- 3- A-BTRY, 156th FA, Parade Pine Camp, NY 1933
- 4- A-BTRY, 156th FA, Parade Pine Camp, NY 1933
- 5- Guard A-BTRY, 156th FA Pine Camp, NY 1934
- 6- Bread Winners

1 picture (half a picture) of Wallace D. Snyder Corp. Clerk circa 1930's

3 pictures, circa 1960's, mounted on cardboard (or something like it) they are glued to the backing, but they are starting to peel away from the backing and something has to be done to take them off

1 picture of a calendar of events for the 1st HOW BN 156th ARTY NYARNG for 19 Feb

- 31 March 1961
- 3 bent pictures: (pictures were humidified and flattened)
- 1- Sergeant First Class Steuding sitting at a desk
- 2- Captain Fiore and Staff Sergeant Sammons standing together
- 3- a picture of a Captain giving a lecture, it looks like at a high school
- 5 Pictures that were rolled: (were humidified and flattened)
- 1- Specialists and privates receiving training from a Sergeant
- 2-2 men working on a truck
- 3- Men at the medical tent
- 4- Lt. Col. Marx holding a flag
- 5- Soldier Spino posing for a picture
- 2 photo envelopes with negatives in them
- 1 photo envelope with 2 pictures in them
- one of a man standing in front of a plaque
- one of a man receiving an award

Box 6 (bottom to top)

Binder 1—Miscellaneous pictures and newspaper clippings circa late 1960's-1970's Binder 2—Newspaper clippings, photographs on promotions, new commanders, and training

Binder 3—Miscellaneous pictures and newspaper clippings 1973 3 Scrap books/Photo Albums full of pictures and newspaper clippings from all different time periods 1 ledger full of pay stubs and paychecks from 18 Dec 1967 to 1 Aug 1974

Box 7 (bottom to top)

May 1940-January 1955--Miscellaneous photos, newspaper clippings, and magazine clippings (loose pages)

Box 8 (bottom to top)

Scrapbook 1—1955-1957 Has newspaper clippings and pictures that are miscellaneous Scrapbook 2—1958 (has binding on it) Has newspaper clippings and pictures that deal with the concerns of what would happen if the National Guard was downsized Has pictures and programs for parades, dances, and dinners Scrapbook 3—Nov-Dec 1959 Has newspaper clippings, magazine clippings, releases, and photographs of the dedication of Lafayette Sword to the Senate House Museum

Box 9 (bottom to top)

Loose pages—Dec 1958-Dec 1959

Scrapbook 1—Jan-June1960

Deals with Col. Harkin becoming commander of the 156th FA, drills of the 156th, Major Marx taking over command of the 1st HOW BN of the 156th FA, dances, parades and other celebrations, National Guardsmen called out to help with a flood Scrapbook 2—June-Dec 1960 Deals with newspaper clippings of promotions, parades, graduations, and has photographs of miscellaneous items Loose pages—Jan-April 1960 Scrapbook 5—Jan-July 1961 (with binding) Has newspaper clippings and photographs of parades, ceremonies, and other miscellaneous events

Box 10 (bottom to top) Light Brown Scrap book Articles, clippings, pictures, programs deal with the 56th Regiment 1 picture of Col. Marx presenting a picture to a civilian (156th FA) Black Scrap book (bottom only) Has miscellaneous pictures, newspaper clippings for the 156th FA

Box 11 (bottom to top)

Scrap book—has pictures (some are labeled) of the 56th Regiment and miscellaneous newspaper articles

1st HOW BN 156th FA insignia, looks like it was used for the newspaper (it has 3 different pages on the board that show the different levels of the insiginia)

picture-of Co "M" 1st Division, NY

Box 12 - Top to bottom

Clipping –1st Battalion, 156th Artillery Civil War Flag restored with other flags
 Clipping-Company A of the 61st Internal Security Battalion
 Clipping-State National Guard and State of emergency
 Various Clippings-1st Battalion, 156th Field Artillery and Lt. Colonel Frank W. Harkin

Newspapers Kingston Ulster Press April 21st 1955 Front page, page 4, and page 1A Articles on 156th Battalion and Lt. Col. Frank W. Harkin Couple miscellaneous articles: -156th and Captain Borkowski recruiting officer -John Garrison-training with 1st infantry Division's 26th Regiment #NAME?

Kingston Daily Freeman October 17th 1955 Page 15-Article on 156th Battalion

Fort Drum Sentinel August 28th 1955 Various Articles-training and events at Camp Drum

Poughkeepsie New Yorker April 7th 1958 Article on 156th and Lt. Col. Frank W. Harkin

Kingston Ulster Press January 22nd 1959 Page 8-Article on Thomas W. Miller and John Hesleiter 156th Battalion

Poughkeepsie New Yorker February 6th 1959 Page 17-Brigadier General John J. Fitzgerald and review of 156th Battalion

Kingston Daily Freeman February 7th 1959 Front page and cont. on page 14-Article on 156th Battalion and General John J. Fitzgerald

Kingston Daily Freemen February 12th 1959 Page 5-Article on General Sherman V. Hasbrouck Page 6-Picture with brief description of 51st Infantry Division, Private James Yarter, SP3 Howard L. Rish, and M/Sgt. John F. Geiger, Jr.

Kinston Daily Freeman February 14th 1959 Front page and cont. on page 14 -Article on Brig. Gen. Jacob Herzog and review of 156th FAB. Kingston Daily Freeman February 24th 1959 Front page-Photos review of 156th Battalion 301st anniversary

Kingston Daily Freeman May 13th 1959

Front page-Articles: one on USS Conger Submarine, Lt. Cmdr. William L. Foster and Edward W. Coady-oldest retired submarine officer, second on World War I posters to be shown at Kinston Armory.

Kingston Daily Freeman September 11th 1959

Page 2A-Article and picture on the history of 156th FAB

Page 8A-9A-Article with brief biographies on Sergeant Robert Dietz, Rear Admiral Robert Wilson Shafeldt, Captain Washington Irving Chambers, Brigadier General LaRoy Eltinge, Vice Admiral Morton L. Deyo, Rear Admiral Joseph W. Gregory, Major General Robert Wilson Hasbrouck, Rear Admiral W.J. Clarke Agnew, Major General James P. Riseley, Brigadier General Sherman V. Hasbrouck, Brigadier General William Jesse Deyo, Major General Frederick Lewis Anderson, Jr., and Major General Edwin J. Messinger.

Page 13A-Brief article of Old Twentieth regiment and Col. George W. Pratt, 120th regiment and General George H. Sharpe, 56th regiment and Col. Charles H. Vanuyck, and 156th formed during Civil War.

Page 18A-Article about Fighting 69th regiment and commander "Wild Bill" Donovan

Kingston Daily Freeman November 24th 1959 Front Page and cont. on page 20-Article mainly on Major George C. Von Beck. Lafayette Sword and Brigadier Charles C. Stevenson

Camp Drum Sentinel August 10th 1961 #NAME?

Kingston Daily Freeman April 17th 1963

Page 12-Photo of Warrant Officer Edio G. Ferrari, Lt. Col. Arthur H. Marx, and Major Frank Fabbie checking new patch to be worn by 156th FAB.

Page 27-Two photos: Top one Lt. Col. Arthur H. Marx, presenting guidon for New Designated Battery B to Capt. Alvin L. Avery. Bottom one Battery guidon retired by Sergeant First Class John Hesleitner and PFC Peter R. Burdash.

Kingston Daily Freeman May 23rd 1963 Page 20-article on General William H. Osbourne of 6th Area Command inspecting 61st Internal Security Battalion

Kinston Daily Freeman June 20th 1963 Page 17-photos of 156th Artillery; Top photo Warrant Officer Edio Ferrari, Pvt. John Lane, Sergeant Major Walter Bundy, Sgt E-5 John J. Weeks, and Sgt, E-7 Tony Davide. Bottom photo Sergeants Tony Davide and John Weeks. Page 16-small article on Ensign Bertram D. Bishop Jr. of Kingston

Camp Drum Sentinel July 4th 1963 Focuses on different military people and regiments at Camp Drum

Kingston Daily Freeman July 9th 1963

Page 5-article about some local guardsmen attending officer's school. Included are Sgt.. John W. Marsh, Sgt. John W. Baer, Jr., Sgt. William C. Ose, Sgt. John F. Whitaker, Pfc. Curtis L. North, Pfc. Richard A. Nace, Pfc. Richard E. Smith, Pfc. Roland E. Sagendorf, Pfc. William a Tochterman, and Pfc. Thomas E. Merryweather.

Kingston Daily Freeman July 16th 1963 Front page and cont. on page 10-article on Major Collin P. William; his military history and visiting guard posts including 156th Battalion Page 2-James M. McAllister, brief article; James L. Renfro-brief article Page 6-Today in history-General Anthony Wayne

Poughkeepsie Journal July 17th 1963 Page 20-General Collin P. Williams-Inspect and visit Honest John Missile Battalion, First Battalion 170th Artillery, and First Battalion 156th Battalion

Kingston Daily Freeman July 25th 1963

Front Page and cont. on page 10-Article and photo Battery of 27th Armored Division Artillery, 1st Battalion 156th Artillery, 2nd Battalion 156th Arty., and 1st Battalion 170th Arty. Officers mentioned are Colonel Frank W. Harkin, Lt. Col. Ambrose R. Leach, Major Arthur W. Foehser, Lt. Col. Arthur H. Marx, Major James H. Ackerman, Jr., and Major Kenneth C. Hill.

Kingston Daily Freeman July 26th 1963 Page 6-Photo Major General Collin P. Williams

Kingston Daily Freeman August 8th 1963 Page 10-Photo of Sgt. Gerard J. Brennan, Sgt. Robert J. Krein and Sgt. Warren A. Smith of Howitzer Battalion; 156th Artillery

Kingston Daily Freeman August 9th 1963 Front Page and cont. page 7-article on 1st Howitzer Battalion, FAB 156th Artillery, Arthur H. Marx, Col. George Pratt, Col. Chandler, Col Charles S. Preston, Major Charles Arnold, and Lt. Col. Richard Shults. Page 17-brief article on Capt. John L. Kinney

Kingston Daily Freeman August 14th 1963 Front page-Photo Lt. Col. Arthur H. Marx Page 12-article on 854 Engineer Battalion; Officers are General Waters, Major General John F. Smoller, and Captain Blair D. Foster. Kingston Daily Freeman November 9th 1963 Front page-First Battalion, 156th Artillery; Major Frank Fabbie Front page and cont. on page 13-Article on Sgt. Raymond Peterson 6314th Civil Engineering Squadron

Poughkeepsie Observer March 11th 1976 Front Page-photo and article 1st Battalion, 156th Artillery

Box 13

Top to bottom Newspaper announcements about joining the National Guard. 2 Photos-Headquarters Co. M 10 NY Miscellaneous letters Edition of 156 Cannoneers Post Miscellaneous unknown photos Articles and photos on restoring civil war battle flags.

Green binder-various articles and photos mostly of the 156th Artillery Battalion with some other guard units. Also contains negatives and photos of miscellaneous guard units.

Article-rededication by Charles G. Stevenson of New York State Monument at the National Antietam/Battlefield

Miscellaneous articles, announcements and photos from1961 on: -1st Howitzer Battalion, 156th Artillery, part of the 187th Artillery Group -Brief mentions of Battery B, 1st Howitzer Battalion 369th Artillery, Battery B, 1st Howitzer Battalion, 170th Artillery, and Battery A, 1st Howitzer Battalion, 187th Artillery in a two page announcement from the Division of Military and Naval Affairs nam

Miscellaneous articles, letters, invitations, and photos from 1962 on:

-1st Howitzer Battalion, 156th Artillery, which includes Batteries A, B, and C, along with the commanding officer Lt. Colonel Arthur H. Marx.

- -56th Infantry
- -51st regiment
- -120th New York Volunteer Infantry

-1st Armored Rifle Battalion, 105th Infantry

-2nd lieutenant Robert N. Benjamin wedding announcement

-170th Artillery

Miscellaneous Articles and photos from 1963 on:

-1st Howitzer Battalion, 156th Artillery and commanding officer Lt. Colonel Arthur H. Marx

Miscellaneous objects:

-Personnel files-unidentified and identified (some with only last name and some with full name and company they were in). Personnel that are identified are O'Hara, Lt. Col. Arthur H. Marx, Jarosak, Heck, 1st Sergeant Harry E. Giles, Colonel Theodore Burr

-File containing various letters and telecommunications. Also complete medical work-up on Joseph J. Abbrussess, 2LT following a car accident determining his ability to continue to serve in Army National Guard.

-File containing Organizational Maintenance Shop No. 7 and Organizational Maintenance Shop No. 8 performance data reports from January 1975-September 1976. Also contains Headquarters 27th Brigade NYARNG memos regarding the daily work performance log, equ

-File containing history of 1st Battalion, 156th Field Artillery and 170th Field Artillery Battalion. Also contains letters discussing ideas for exhibits and fundraising. There is one page on Derrenbacher and Reuss family history. Mention of Col. John